



Keine PO-STG-Zuordnung vorhanden Responsible: JMU Würzburg

JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record 82|079|-|-|H|2025



Learning Outcomes

German contents and learning outcome available but not translated yet.

Wissenschaftliche Befähigung

- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können die mathematischen, technischen, theoretischen und praktischen Grundlagen der Informatik anwenden.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen verstehen die wesentlichen Zusammenhänge und Konzepte der einzelnen Teilgebiete der Informatik.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können tiefergehende Kenntnisse in mindestens einem Teilgebiet abrufen.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können unter Anleitung hard- und/oder softwaregetriebene Experimente durchführen, analysieren, auswerten und die erhaltenen Ergebnisse darstellen.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen sind in der Lage, sich mit Hilfe von Fachliteratur in neue Aufgabengebiete einzuarbeiten und die Ergebnisse zu interpretieren und zu bewerten.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen besitzen Abstraktionsvermögen, analytisches Denken, Problemlösungskompetenz und die Fähigkeit, Zusammenhänge zu strukturieren.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen sind in der Lage, Methoden der Informatik unter Anleitung auf konkrete praktische oder theoretische Aufgabenstellungen anzuwenden, Lösungswege zu entwickeln und die Ergebnisse zu interpretieren und zu bewerten.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen setzen die erlernten theoretischen und praktischen Methoden in geschlossener Form unter Anleitung ein, um zu zeigen, dass sie zur Anwendung der Grundlagen wissenschaftlichen Arbeitens befähigt sind.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können ihr Wissen und ihre Erkenntnisse einem Fachpublikum gegenüber darstellen und vertreten.

Befähigung zur Aufnahme einer Erwerbstätigkeit

- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können ihr Wissen und ihre Erkenntnisse einem Fachpublikum gegenüber darstellen und vertreten.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen sind in der Lage, konstruktiv und zielorientiert in einem Team zusammenzuarbeiten und auftretende Konflikte zu lösen (Teamfähigkeit).
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können ihre erworbenen Kompetenzen in unterschiedlichen interkulturellen Kontexten und in international zusammengesetzten Teams anwenden.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen kennen wichtige Anforderungen und Arbeitsweisen im gewerblichen Umfeld sowie in Forschung und Entwicklung.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen sind befähigt, Probleme zu analysieren und zu lösen und sich in weniger vertraute Themenkomplexe einzuarbeiten.

Persönlichkeitsentwicklung

- Eigenverantwortlichkeit, Selbstständigkeit, Zeitmanagement, Teamfähigkeit
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen kennen die Regeln guter wissenschaftlicher Praxis und beachten sie.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können ihr Wissen und ihre Erkenntnisse einem Fachpublikum gegenüber darstellen und vertreten.

Befähigung zum gesellschaftlichen Engagement

- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen können naturwissenschaftliche Entwicklungen kritisch reflektieren und deren Auswirkungen auf die Wirtschaft, Gesellschaft und die Umwelt in Ansätzen erfassen, zum Beispiel Technikfolgenabschätzung, Ethik, IT-Recht oder Datenschutz.
- Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen haben ihr Wissen bezüglich wirtschaftlicher, gesellschaftlicher, naturwissenschaftlicher, kultureller etc. Fragestellungen erweitert und können begründet Position beziehen.



• Die Absolventinnen und Absolventen entwickeln die Bereitschaft und Fähigkeit, ihre Kompetenzen in partizipative Prozesse einzubringen und aktiv an Entscheidungen mitzuwirken.

Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (202	25)	
---	-----	--

Abbreviations used

Course types: \mathbf{E} = field trip, \mathbf{K} = colloquium, \mathbf{O} = conversatorium, \mathbf{P} = placement/lab course, \mathbf{R} = project, \mathbf{S} = seminar, \mathbf{T} = tutorial, $\ddot{\mathbf{U}}$ = exercise, \mathbf{V} = lecture

Term: **SS** = summer semester, **WS** = winter semester

Methods of grading: **NUM** = numerical grade, **B**/**NB** = (not) successfully completed

Regulations: **(L)ASPO** = general academic and examination regulations (for teaching-degree programmes), **FSB** = subject-specific provisions, **SFB** = list of modules

Other: **A** = thesis, **LV** = course(s), **PL** = assessment(s), **TN** = participants, **VL** = prerequisite(s)

Conventions

Unless otherwise stated, courses and assessments will be held in German, assessments will be offered every semester and modules are not creditable for bonus.

Notes

Should there be the option to choose between several methods of assessment, the lecturer will agree with the module coordinator on the method of assessment to be used in the current semester by two weeks after the start of the course at the latest and will communicate this in the customary manner.

Should the module comprise more than one graded assessment, all assessments will be equally weighted, unless otherwise stated below.

Should the assessment comprise several individual assessments, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

In accordance with

the general regulations governing the degree subject described in this module catalogue:

ASPO2015

associated official publications (FSB (subject-specific provisions)/SFB (list of modules)):

??-???-20?? (2025-??)

This module handbook seeks to render, as accurately as possible, the data that is of statutory relevance according to the examination regulations of the degree subject. However, only the FSB (subject-specific provisions) and SFB (list of modules) in their officially published versions shall be legally binding. In the case of doubt, the provisions on, in particular, module assessments specified in the FSB/SFB shall prevail.

The subject is divided into

Abbreviation	Module title	ECTS credits	Method of grading	pag
Compulsory Courses (12	o ECTS credits)			
Computer Science (80	ECTS credits)			
10-l-GdP-172-m01	Fundamentals of Programming	5	NUM	47
10-I-ADS-152-m01	Algorithms and data structures	10	NUM	32
10-l-SE-252-m01	Software Engineering	5	NUM	70
10-I-PP-191-m01	Practical Course in Programming	10	B/NB	63
10-l-SWP-252-m01	Practical course in software	10	B/NB	77
10-I-RAL-252-m01	Digital computer systems	10	NUM	67
10-l-RlÜ-191-m01	Computer Networks and Information Transmission	10	NUM	68
10-l-DB-152-m01	Databases	5	NUM	42
10-l-MCS-242-m01	Introduction into Human-Computer Interaction	5	NUM	60
10-l-HWP-152-m01	Practical course in hardware	10	B/NB	50
Theoretical Informatics	(10 ECTS credits)			
10-I-TI-242-m01	Theory of Computation	10	NUM	78
Mathematics (30 ECTS	credits)			
10-l-LOG-152-m01	Logic for informatics	5	NUM	58
10-M-INF1-152-m01	Mathematics 1 for students in Computer Science	10	NUM	8
10-M-INF2-152-m01	Mathematics 2 for students in Computer Science	10	NUM	8
10-l-AGT-152-m01	Algorithmic Graph Theory	5	NUM	34
Compulsory Electives (30	o ECTS credits)	•		
Software technology an	nd artificial intelligence (5 ECTS credits)			
10-I-MSE-252-m01	Model-based Systems Engineering	5	NUM	6:
10-l-Al-252-m01	Introduction to Al	5	NUM	30
10-I-DM-242-m01	Data Science	5	NUM	4
Computer Science (15 E	CTS credits)			
10-I-SEC-191-m01	IT Security	5	NUM	7
10-l-lCG-152-m01	Interactive Computer Graphics	5	NUM	52
10-I-MSE-252-m01	Model-based Systems Engineering	5	NUM	6
10-l-Al-252-m01	Introduction to Al	5	NUM	30
10-I-DM-242-m01	Data Science	5	NUM	4
10-I-DL-222-m01	Deep Learning	5	NUM	44
10-I-TML-222-m01	Theory of Machine Learning	5	NUM	79
10-I-APR-172-m01	Advanced Programming	5	NUM	37
10-I-KT-191-m01	Computational Complexity	5	NUM	56
10-I-KD-191-m01	Cryptography and Data Security	5	NUM	54
10-l-3D-152-m01	3D Point Cloud Processing	5	NUM	30
10-l-BS-242-m01	Operating Systems	5	NUM	4
10-I-RAK-152-m01	Computer Architecture	5	NUM	6
10-I-SKS-242-m01	Control Principles of Modern Communication Systems	5	NUM	76
10-GE-ASP-252-m01	Audio Signal Processing	5	NUM	29
10-l-EidO-252-m01	Introduction to Optimization	5	NUM	40
10-l-MuS-212-m01	Modeling and Simulation	5	NUM	6:

			r	<u> </u>
10-l-Gl-152-m01	Selected Basics of Computer Science	5	NUM	4
subsidiary subject			• • • • • • • • • • •	
Mathematics	of the minors offered and must achieve the required number of	ECIS cred	its in this mino	or.
Mathematics	Introduction to Discrete Mathematics for students of other			1
10-M-DIMaf-152-m01	subjects	10	NUM	8
10-M-NUM1af-152-m01	Numerical Mathematics 1 for students of other subjects	10	NUM	1
	Stochastics 1 for students of other subjects	10	NUM	
10-M-ZTHaf-152-m01	Introduction Into Number Theory for students of other subjects	10	NUM	
10-M-DGLaf-152-m01	Ordinary Differential Equations for students of other subjects	10	NUM	
10-M-MFD1-252-m01	Mathematical Foundations of Data Science 1	5	NUM	
10-M-OML-222-m01	Optimization for Machine Learning	10	NUM	
Physics		10	NOM	
11-EFNF-152-m01	Introduction to Physics for Students of other Disciplines	7	NUM	
-		7		
11-PFNF-152-mo1 Economics	Laboratory Course Physics for Students of other Disciplines	3	B/NB	9
	Overanization	_	NILINA	1
12-EBWL-G-242-mo1	Organization	5	NUM	1
12-Ebus-F-242-mo1	E-Business	5	NUM	1
12-MDT-242-mo1	Management & Digital Transformation	5	NUM	
12-ExtUR-G-242-mo1	Accounting	5	NUM	1
12-IntUR-G-242-mo1	Managerial Accounting	5	NUM	
12-BPL-G-242-m01	Operations Management	5	NUM	
12-I&F-G-242-m01	Investment and Finance	5	NUM	1
12-Mark-G-242-m01	Marketing	5	NUM	
12-WiPo-G-242-m01	Public Policy	5	NUM	1
12-Mik2-G-242-m01	Microeconomics: Markets and Competition	5	NUM	1
Linguistics				
04-DtLABA-BM-	Level One Module German Linguistics	5	NUM	
SW-241-m01		J		
04-DtLABA-AM-	Level Two Module Grammatical Structures of German	5	NUM	
SW1-241-m01		J		
Biology	·			
07-1A1TI-152-m01	Evolution and the Animal Kingdom	5	NUM	
07-2A2GENV-152-m01	Genetics, Neurobiology, Behaviour	5	NUM	
07-M-BST-152-m01	Mathematical Biology and Biostatistics	4	NUM	
07-3A30EK0-152-m01	Plant and Animal Ecology	6	NUM	
07-3A3GEMT-152-m01	Genes, Molecules, Technologies	6	NUM	:
Law				
02-G&Hre-G-212-m01	Commercial and Business Law for Economics and Manage- ment	5	NUM	
02-EReWi-G-212-m01	Civil Law for Economics and Management	5	NUM	
Geography	·			
04-Geo-FER-	Introduction to Cooperation Demote Compiler	-		
NE-152-m01	Introduction to Geographical Remote Sensing	5	NUM	
04-Geo-FER-	Applications of Demote Considering Construction	-	NULAA	
NA-152-m01	Applications of Remote Sensing in Geography	5	NUM	:

Medicine							
03-M-MT-152-m01	Practical Course in medical terminology	5	B/NB	11			
03-M-IM-152-m01	Internal Medicine	5	NUM	10			
Key Skills Area (20 ECTS	credits)						
General Key Skills (5 ECTS credits) In addition to the modules listed below, students may also take modules offered by JMU as part of the pool of general transferable skills (ASQ). General Key Skills (subject-specific)							
10-I-TUT1-152-m01	Tutor activity 1	2	B/NB	80			
10-I-TUT2-152-m01	Tutor activity 2	2	B/NB	81			
10-I-TUT3-152-m01	Tutor activity 3	2	B/NB	82			
Subject-specific Key Sk	ills (15 ECTS credits)						
10-I-SEM1-152-m01	Seminar - Selected Topics in Computer Science 1	5	NUM	73			
10-I-SEM2-152-m01	Seminar - Selected Topics in Computer Science 2	5	NUM	75			
10-I-ASV-252-m01	Applied Statistics and Visualization	3	B/NB	39			
10-I-PV-252-m01	Project Presentation	2	NUM	64			
Thesis (10 ECTS credits)							
10-I-BA-152-m01	Bachelor's Thesis Informatics	10	NUM	40			

Module title				Abbreviation			
Civil Law for Economics and Management					02-EReWi-G-212-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
Dean of	f the Fa	culty of Law		Faculty of Law			
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
5	L	rical grade					
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme		undergraduate					
Conten							
		nts available but not tran	·				
					das Zustandekommen von Ge- Inde, Internationales Recht (Euro-		
		deutsche Rechtsordnung					
		ning outcomes		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
		ded learning outcomes av	vailable but not trans	lated yet.			
komme	ens und				n Rechtsordnung, des Zustande- ndekommens von Gesetzen, der		
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)		
V (3) +	Ü (2)						
		e ssment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-		
written	examir	nation (approx. 120 minu	tes)				
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Additio	nal info	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
Teachir	ıg cycl	e					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)			
Module	e appea	irs in					
		gree (1 major) Business N	-				
		gree (1 major) Business N	-	-			
Bachel	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)						

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Comme	ercial a	nd Business Law for Ecor	nomics and Managem	ient	02-G&Hre-G-212-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f the Fa	culty of Law		Faculty of Law	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	· · ·	
5		rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
Conten	ts	-	I		
Germai	n conte	nts available but not trar	islated yet.		
Dieses	Modul	bietet eine Einführung in	das deutsche und ei	uropäische Gesellso	chafts- und Handelsrecht.
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
Germai	n inten	ded learning outcomes av	vailable but not trans	lated yet.	
schafts	former		ung, Gründung und A	uflösungen von Ge	echts, insbesondere über Gesell- sellschaften sowie über Grundla-
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language —	if other than Germ	an)
V (3) +	Ü (2)				
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-
		nation (approx. 120 minu ffered: Usually once a ye			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	е			
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)
Module					
		gree (1 major) Business N	-		
		gree (1 major) Artificial In			
		gram Business Managem	-		
		gree (1 major) Artificial In	-	-	
		gree (1 major) Business N	-	-	
		gree (1 major) Business N	-		
	or's dea	gree (1 major) Artificial In	telligence and Data S	cience (2024)	

Module title					Abbreviation		
Internal Medicine					03-M-IM-152-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
unknov	wn			Faculty of Medicine			
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
5	nume	rical grade					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	unknown					
Conten	ts						
No info	rmatio	n on contents available.					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
No info	rmatio	n on intended learning ou	utcomes available.				
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language —	· if other than Germa	n)		
V (o)							
ster, in	formati	on on whether module ca	an be chosen to earn	a bonus)	tion offered — if not every seme-		
per car Assess	ndidate ment w) vill usually have reference	e to one of the sub-sp	ecialities of internal	candidates: approx. 10 minutes medicine, e. g. cardiology, pul-		
		ohrology, endocrinology,	oncology, gastroente	erology, rheumatolog	gy, infectious disease.		
Allocat	ion of p	Diaces					
Additio	onal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
Teachi	ng cycl	e					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)							
Module	e appea	irs in					
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Computer S	Science (2015)				
		gree (1 major) Computer S					
Bachel	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)						

Modul	le title				Abbreviation
Practio	cal Cou	rse in medical terminolog	SY		03-M-MT-152-m01
Modul	le coord	linator		Module offered by	
Institu	te for th	ne History of Medicine		Faculty of Medicine	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	· · ·	
5	(not)	successfully completed			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	unknown			
Conte	nts				
No infe	ormatio	n on contents available.			
Intend	led lear	ning outcomes			
No inf	ormatio	n on intended learning o	utcomes available.		
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)
P (o)		· · · ·	~		
ster, ir	nformat	sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca nation (approx. 60 to 90	an be chosen to earn		ition offered — if not every seme-
	tion of				
Additi	onal inf	ormation	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
	<u></u>				
Workl	oad				
150 h					
Teach	ing cycl	e			
Referr	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)	
Modul	le appea	ars in			
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Computer : gree (1 major) Computer : gree (1 major) Computer :	Science (2017)		
Bache Bache	lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Artificial In	telligence and Data S telligence and Data S	Science (2023)	
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Artificial In	telligence and Data S	Science (2024)	

Module					Abbreviation
Level T	wo Mo	dule Grammatical Stru	ictures of German		04-DtLABA-AM-SW1-241-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
		Chair of German Lingui	stics	Institute of Germar	Studies
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con		
5		rical grade			
Duratio	I	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
Conten					
Within	the lec	ture this module aims	to provide an overview	of the German synt	ax with focus on the valency
cy depe tion of tise the start wi sis of d	ending the strue analy ith the ifficult	and non-depending cl ucture of complex sent tical and description m analysis of simple sen sentences up to sub-l	auses, syntactical funct ences. During this mod nethods, covered during tences, then goes over	tion and semantics of ule, which is a part the lecture, by auth to levels of clauses h is a part of the mo	tical samples, determining valen- of relative clauses, formal descrip of the seminar, students will prac nentic sentences. This module wil and will continue with the analy- odule, provides further practise nods.
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
tify and	l deteri				y grammar, they are able to iden- and analysis of linguistic units
Course	s (type	, number of weekly co	ntact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
V (1) + 2	S (2)				
ster, in	format	ion on whether module	e can be chosen to earn		ation offered — if not every seme-
		nation (approx. 75 min	utes)		
Allocat	ion of _l	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cvcl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)
§ 43 N § 63 N	lr. 2 b)	X	<u> </u>		
Module	e appea	ars in			
			ing degree Grundschule	e German (2024)	
First sta	ate exa	mination for the teach	ing degree Gymnasium	German (2024)	
			ing degree Realschule (
			ing degree Mittelschule		
			n Language and Literatu		
			German Language and		
			German Language and		024)
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Artificia	Intelligence and Data S	Science (2024)	

Modul	e title			Abbreviation	
Level C	One Module German Linguis	tics		o4-DtLABA-BM-SW-	-241-m01
Module coordinator			Module offered by		
	of the Chair of German Ling	uistics	Institute of German	Studies	
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. cor			
5	numerical grade		<u> </u>		
Duratio	on Module level	Other prerequisites	5		
1 seme	ester undergraduate				
Conten	nts	ł			
man lir descrip dual w analysi bet (IP/ ted tut	the lecture, this module ain nguistics. At the same time, otion methods up to the wor ord forms into basic morphe is of word formation structu A)-phonetics, graphical real orial helps to practise furthe ed in the seminar.	the seminar that is a par d level, for example mor mes, morphology and ir es, phonetic and phono sation of phonemes and	t of the module, prov phological segmenta iflectional morpheme logical transcription associated with orth	vides students with a tion and classification es, morphological an in International Phor nography principles.	analytical and on of indivi- Id semantic netic Alpha- The associa-
	ed learning outcomes				
le to de miliar v	nts possess an overview of t escribe and analyse linguist with the basic analytical and the following modules.	ic units up to the word le	vel assuredly. Thank	s to the module, stu	dents are fa-
Course	es (type, number of weekly c	ontact hours, language -	– if other than Germa	an)	
V (2) +	S (2)				
	d of assessment (type, scop formation on whether modu			ition offered — if not	every seme-
written	examination (approx. 75 m	nutes)			
Allocat	tion of places				
Additio	onal information				
Worklo	bad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycle				
	ed to in LPO I (examination	regulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 43 N § 63 N					
Modul	e appears in				
Module	e studies (Bachelor) Orientie e studies (Bachelor) Germar	Language and Literature			
	ate examination for the tead				
	ate examination for the tead				
	ate examination for the teac ate examination for the teac		•		
	lor's degree (2 majors) Germ				
	lor's degree (1 major, 1 mino				
3achelor's	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • 6 Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	-	page 13 / 124
achelor's	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • 6 Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	-	page 13 /



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Applica	e title			Abbreviation	
	ations of Remote Sensing in G	ieography		04-Geo-FERNA-152-mo	01
Module coordinator			Module offered by		
	of the Professorship of Remot	te Sensing	Institute of Geogram	hy and Geology	
ECTS				and Geology	
5	Method of grading numerical grade	Only after succ. cor			
-					
Duration		Other prerequisites			
Conter					
fundan graphic topics atmosp cation	cture imparts basic knowledge mental understanding of remo cal data, metadata, spatial ov are analogue, visual image im pheric correction. A focus lies and change detection. Furthe	tely sensed data as geo erlaying of geodata, ge terpretation, digital ima on the digital remote s	oinformation and late ographical information age processing (calib ensing based mappi	er geoinformation in ge on systems) is given. F ration, transformation ng, i.e. spectral analys	eneral (geo ollowing , filter) and is, classifi
	ed learning outcomes				
reflect	udents explain applications of their essential characteristics ifferent methodological appro	. They summarise fund	amental aspects of (digital) image processi	ing and as-
Course	es (type, number of weekly cor	ntact hours, language –	– if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) + Module	T (2) e taught in: German and/or Er	nglish			
	d of assessment (type, scope, nformation on whether module			tion offered — if not ev	/ery seme-
written	n examination (approx. 45 min	utes)	-		
Langua	age of assessment: German ar able for bonus				
Allocat	tion of places				
Additio	onal information				
 Worklo					
	Jau				
150 h	ing cycle				
150 h Teachi 		gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
150 h Teachi 	ing cycle ed to in LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
150 h Teachi Referre		gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
150 h Teachi Referre Module	ed to in LPO I (examination re		degree programmes)		
150 h Teachi Referre Module Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute	hy (2015) er Science (2015)	degree programmes)		
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major) Mathem	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015)			
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major) Mathem lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015) Geography (Minor, 201	.5)		
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015) Geography (Minor, 201 Geography (Focus Phys	.5) sical Geography) (20	-	
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major) Mathem lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015) Geography (Minor, 201 Geography (Focus Phys Geography (Focus Hur	.5) sical Geography) (20	-	
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major) Mathem lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (2 majors) Geogra	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015) Geography (Minor, 201 Geography (Focus Phys Geography (Focus Hum phy (2015)	.5) sical Geography) (20	-	
150 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ed to in LPO I (examination re e appears in lor's degree (1 major) Geograp lor's degree (1 major) Compute lor's degree (1 major) Mathem lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) lor's degree (1 major, 1 minor)	hy (2015) er Science (2015) atics (2015) Geography (Minor, 201 Geography (Focus Phys Geography (Focus Hum phy (2015) Geography (2017)	.5) sical Geography) (20	-	

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Geography (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (Minor, 2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Module title				Abbreviation				
Introduction to Geographical Remote Sensing 04-Geo-FERNE-152-mo1					m01			
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	ļ			
holder	of the l	Professorship of Remot	te Sensing	Institute of Geogra	ohy and Geology			
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	•				
5	1	rical grade						
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	;				
1 seme	ester	undergraduate						
Conter	nts							
sensin - surfa ant ter and ac	The lecture gives an overview of the principles of remote sensing, that are: theoretical basics, history of remote sensing / physical principles (energy and radiation, interactions radiation - atmosphere, interactions radiation - surfaces, objects under investigation: soils, vegetation, water) / thermal remote sensing: radiation laws, radi- ant temperature, emissivity / detectors: characterisation of remote sensing data, platforms and sensors (passive and active systems, e.g. hyperspectral and LiDAR) / radar remote sensing / radar interferometry / basics for re- mote sensing parameters (land, atmosphere, oceans).							
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes						
sphere	to the		h observation. They ou tion and back to the se forms.					
Course	es (type	, number of weekly cor	ntact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)			
V (2) +								
	_	t in: German and/or Er	-					
			, language — if other th e can be chosen to earn		ition offered — if not	every seme-		
writter Langua	exami	nation (approx. 45 min ssessment: German ar	utes)					
Alloca	tion of p	olaces						
Additio	onal inf	ormation						
Worklo	ad							
150 h								
	ng cycl	e						
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)	I.			
§6611	Nr. 2							
Modul	e appea	urs in						
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Geograp	hy (2015)					
		gree (1 major) Compute	_					
	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)							
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (Minor, 2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)							
					2015)			
1	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (Focus Physical Geography) (2015)							
			Geography (Focus Hur		-			
			d Protohistoric Archaed		<i></i>			
·						1		
Bachelor's	with 1 ma	jor Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	-	page 17 / 124		

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Geography (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (Minor, 2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

UNIVERSITÄT

WÜRZBURG

equisite to assessment: exercises. Regular attendance	
prox. 25 to	
Other prerequisites Admission prerequisite to assessment: exercises. Regular attendance (minimum 80%) and successful completion of exercises (approx. 25 t 30 hours) are prerequisites for admission to assessment.	

Contents

The lecture *Evolution* will acquaint students with fundamental concepts and mechanisms of evolutionary biology: the origins of diversity; natural and sexual selection; speciation; population genetics. It will provide students with an introduction to phylogenetic reconstruction and will thus enable them to develop an understanding of the system of plants and animals. During the exercise, students will complete exercises on mechanistic evolution and evolutionary history. The lecture *Tierreich (Animal Kingdom)* will discuss the diversity of animal organisms on the basis of the phyla of the animal kingdom focusing on phylogenetic criteria. It will address the ecological constraints that led to the development of different types of body plans with their different structures and functions. In this context, the lecture will also develop an awareness in students of how important a knowledge of the fundamental principles of zoology is for research and applications not only but in particular in biology and medicine. In the exercise, students will prepare and/or examine selected species and histological preparations and will thus become familiar with the functional and morphological characteristics of the major multicellular animal phyla. In this context, students will practise working with light microscopes and stereo microscopes and will acquire fundamental preparation skills. They will prepare drawings, documenting and interpreting what they have seen.

Intended learning outcomes

Students will be familiar with the fundamental concepts and mechanisms of evolutionary biology and will know that these are key to understanding biological processes. They will have gained an overview of the diversity of animals on the basis of different types of body plans and will understand important structures in both a functional and an ecological context.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V (2) + Ü (3)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

written examination (approx. 60 minutes) creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

. . .

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 41 | Nr. 1 (4 ECTS credits) and § 41 | Nr. 4 (1 ECTS credits) § 61 | Nr. 1 (4 ECTS credits) and § 61 | Nr. 4 (1 ECTS credits)

Bachelor's with 1	major Computer	Science	(2025)	Ī



Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2020)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2021)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

mouut	e title				Abbreviation
Geneti	Genetics, Neurobiology, Behaviour			-	07-2A2GENV-152-m01
Madul	e coord			Madula offered by	, ,
				Module offered by	
		es Biologie (Biology)		Faculty of Biology	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5		rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester		undergraduate			exercises. Regular attendance
					tion of exercises (approx. 25 to
			30 hours) are preree	quisites for admissio	n to assessment.
Conter	nts				
Funda	mental	orinciples of genetics,	neurobiology and beha	vioural biology.	
		ning outcomes			
	_	-	aro molocular, collular	and system biologics	al mechanisms and processes
					olecular and formal bases of in
heritar				i benaviour to the m	
		number of weekly cor	itact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)
V (3)		, number of weekly cor			
-		• /•		i	
			language — if other th can be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not every sem
	_			a Dollus)	
	able for	nation (approx. 60 to 9	o minutes)		
Alloca	tion of p	llaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	oad				
150 h					
-	ing cycl	9			
Teacin	ing cycl	5			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)	
-		ECTS credits)			
	-	ECTS credits)			
SCALN		ECTS credits)			
Modul					
Modul Bachel	lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (-		
Modul Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015)		
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem	er Science (2015) atics (2015))	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2	015)	
Module Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor)	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017) er Science (2019)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Modul	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de e studie	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathema gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute s (Bachelor) Biology (2	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017) er Science (2019) 2019)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Modul	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de e studie	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathema gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute s (Bachelor) Biology (2 s (Bachelor) Orientier	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017) er Science (2019) 2019) ungsstudien (2020)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Modul Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de e studie e studie	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathema gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major, 1 minor) gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute s (Bachelor) Biology (2	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017) er Science (2019) 2019) ungsstudien (2020) (2021)	015)	
Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Modul Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de lor's de e studie e studie lor's de lor's de lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem gree (1 major) Computa gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Biology (gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute (1 major) Biology (2 (2) (Bachelor) Biology (2) (2) (1 major) Biology (2)	er Science (2015) atics (2015) ational Mathematics (2 Biology (Minor, 2015) (2017) er Science (2017) er Science (2019) 2019) ungsstudien (2020) (2021) Biology (Minor, 2020)	015) 3 • generated 19-Apr-2025 • ¢	xam. reg. page 21 / 1

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Module title					Abbreviation
Genes,	Molec	ules, Technologies		07-3A3GEMT-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studi	es Biologie (Biology)		Faculty of Biology	
ECTS	Methe	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
6	numerical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	Its				
ng topi <i>to Gene</i> of the e	cs: The etics) a eukaryo	e section <i>Spezielle Geneti</i> nd will deepen the stude otic genome, regulatory R	k (Special Genetics) v nts' knowledge of top NA, epigenetically an	vill build on <i>Einführu</i> bics from the followin d evolutionarily sigr	Il include lectures on the followi- ing in die Genetik (Introduction ng areas: structure and evolution nificant genetic mechanisms. The s and modern methods of gene

section will also focus on methods of gene expression profiling, reverse genetics and modern methods of gene function and gene sequence analysis. In the lecture *Einführung in die Bioinformatik (Introduction to Bioinformatics*), students will acquire an overview of major areas in the field of bioinformatics: protein sequence and protein domain analysis, phylogeny and evolution of sequences, protein structure, RNA/DNA sequences and structures, cellular networks (regulation, metabolism) and systems biology. During the section *Einführung in die Biotechnologie (Introduction to Biotechnology)*, students will acquire an overview of the following topics: history of biotechnology, DNA and RNA technologies, recombinant antibodies, molecular diagnostics, nanobiotechnology, biomaterials, bioprocess engineering, microbial biotechnology, transgenic animals and plants, microfluidics. The lecture *Einführung in die Pharmakokinetik (Introduction to Pharmacokinetics*) will provide students with an overview of the rational development of drugs and active agents. The module component will discuss an important aspect for biologists in more detail: the optimisation of the pharmacokinetics of small molecules and prote-ins. Pharmacokinetics describes the uptake, distribution, metabolism and elimination of a drug or xenobiotic in an organism.

Intended learning outcomes

Students possess an advanced knowledge on genome evolution and the regulation of gene expression and are familiar with current methods in genetics as well as methods for the analysis of DNA and protein databases. They have acquired an overview of both traditional and modern methods in biotechnology and are familiar with fundamental topics in biotechnology. Students have acquired an overview of the fundamental principles of the development and review of active agents in research, clinical practice and the pharmaceutical industry. They are familiar with methods and technologies in biology and are able to evaluate potential applications of these in research and industry.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V (4)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes) creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

Additional information

--

Workload

180 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2020)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2021)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)
exchange program Biosciences (2022)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Module title				Abbreviation		
Plant a	Plant and Animal Ecology 07-3A30EK0-152-mo1					101
Module coordinator Module offered			Module offered by			
Dean of Studies Biologie (Biology)			Faculty of Biology			
ECTS	-	od of grading	Only after succ. con			
6		rical grade				
Durati		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conte		undergraduate				
This m	odule w	vill provide students wit	h an overview of the ir	nteractions of plants	and animals with th	eir abiotic
and bi	otic env	ironments. The module	will focus on the func	tional adaptation to	environmental cond	itions as well
		cture and dynamics of p				
		nodel concepts of ecol				
		ental knowledge neces	sary to develop an unc	ierstanding of currer	it ecological problem	ns.
		ning outcomes				
		amiliar with the fundan				
		c and biotic factors that ient. In addition, they u				
	ntal iss			ic relevance ecology		
		, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)	
V (2) +		· · ·				
		essment (type, scope,	language — if other th	an German, examina	tion offered — if not	every seme-
		on on whether module				
writter	ı examiı	nation (approx. 90 minu	utes)			
credita	ble for	bonus				
Alloca	tion of p	olaces				
Additi	onal info	ormation				
Workle	oad					
180 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	9				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
§ 61 Nr. 4						
Module appears in						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2015)						
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Biology (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)						
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Biology (2021)			
Bachelor's	s with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat		page 25 / 124

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) exchange program Biosciences (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Mathe	Mathematical Biology and Biostatistics				07-M-BST-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Madula offered by		
				Module offered by		
	1	Chair of Bioinformatics		Faculty of Biology		
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
4	· · · · ·	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Contents						
Fundar	mental	orinciples of the most i	mportant mathematica	l and statistical met	hods in biology.	
Intend	ed learr	ning outcomes				
			ental skills in the evalu		s, the interpretation of	of readings
and nu	mbers	as well as the mathem	atical description of bio	ological processes.		
Course	es (type,	, number of weekly cor	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)	
V (2) +	Ü (2)					
Metho	d of ass	essment (type, scope,	language — if other th	an German, examina	ation offered — if not	every seme-
			can be chosen to earn			,
written	examir	nation (approx. 60 min	utes)			
credita	ble for	bonus	-			
Allocat	tion of p	olaces				
	- <u> </u>					
Additio	onal info	ormation				
/ la artre						
Worklo						
	Jau					
120 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	9				
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
Module	e appea	irs in				
Bachel	lor's deg	gree (1 major) Biochem	istry (2015)			
		gree (1 major) Biology (
Bachel	lor's deg	gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015)			
Bachel	lor's deg	gree (1 major) Mathem	atics (2015)			
			tional Mathematics (2	015)		
		gree (1 major, 1 minor)				
		gree (1 major) Biology (
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2020)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Biology (Minor, 2021)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)						
		gree (1 major) Biology (•			
Bachel	lor's deg	gree (1 major) Artificial	Intelligence and Data S	Science (2022)		
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		• generated 19-Apr-2025 • e	-	page 27 / 124
			data record l	Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	IK - 2025	



Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Module title				Abbreviation	
Audio Signal Processing					10-GE-ASP-252-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	numei	rical grade			
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster				
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes			
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	· if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	T (2)				
Module	e taugh	t in: German or English			
					tion offered — if not every seme-
ster, in	formati	on on whether module ca	an be chosen to earn	a bonus)	
lf anno examin prox. 15	unced l ation o 5 minut ge of a	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). ssessment: German and,	inning of the course, pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal info	ormation			
Workload					
150 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module	e appea	irs in			
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Games Eng	ineering (2025)		

Module title				Abbreviation		
3D Poi	3D Point Cloud Processing 10-I-3D-152-mo1					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Computer Science XVII Institute of Computer Science						
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
	, regist		nodels, basic data stru entation, tracking, appl			
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
munica data pi require	ate with rocessin ements,	engineers / surveyors ng and have experience in terms of memory re	al principles of all aspe / CV people / etc. Stud ed that real application quirements and in tern	dents are able to solve scenarios are challen ns of implementation	ve problems of mode enging in terms of co issues.	ern sensor
		, number of weekly cor	itact hours, language –	– If other than Germa	.n <i>)</i>	
V (2) +		. /				
			language — if other th can be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not	every seme-
lf anno examir prox. 1 Langua	ounced nation c 5 minut	of one candidate each (es per candidate). ssessment: German ar	eginning of the course, approx. 20 minutes) of			
Allocat	tion of p	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	е				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
§ 22 Nr. 3 b)						
Module appears in						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2015)						
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016)						
Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016)						
		•	ce Computer Science (2		_, (2010)	
		gree (1 major) Compute		,.		
Packal-	with a sec	ior Computor Crience ()	INALL VALUE 1	a concreted as American	Nom rog	
Dachelor's	with 1 ma	jor Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 30 / 124

UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025)

Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title			Abbreviation			
Algorithms and data structures 10-I-ADS-152-m01						
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean c	of Studie	es Informatik (Compute	er Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
10	nume	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites	i		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts					
-		alysis of algorithms, re trees, graphs, basic gr			ods, data structures,	, abstract da-
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes				
know t	he basi	proficient in independe c paradigms for the de imate the runtime beh	sign of algorithms and	can implement them	n in practical program	
Course	es (type	, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)	
V (4) +	Ü (2)					
		e ssment (type, scope, on on whether module			tion offered — if not	every seme-
examir prox. 1 credita	nation o					
Alloca		Jaces				
Additid		ormation				
Auunn						
Worklo						
	Dad					
300 h		-				
	ng cycl					
		e: only in winter semes				
		LPOI (examination reg	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 49 § 69	Nr. 1 a)					
	e appea					
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
1		gree (1 major) Compute				
		or Computer Science (2025)	JMU Würzburg	g ● generated 19-Apr-2025 ● € Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 32 / 124



Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Module title				Abbreviation	
	Algorithmic Graph Theory 10-I-AGT-152-m01				
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Computer Science I		e l	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
We dis colour of grap	cuss ty ings, wo	ork with planar graphs an	d find out how the ra miliar with new conce	nking algorithm of G epts, for example how	ximal flows, find matchings and oogle works. Using the examples w we model problems as linear
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
cipant: course	s are ab , stude	le to decide which tool fr nts learn in detail how to	om the course helps estimate the run time	solve a given graph e of given graph algo	
		, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
examir prox. 1 Langua credita	nation c 5 minut age of a Ible for	of one candidate each (ap res per candidate). ssessment: German and, bonus	pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Alloca	tion of p	Diaces			
Additio		ormation			
 Workla	bad				
150 h	-				
	ng cycl	e			
	0 . 7	-			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	legree programmes)	
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)				
Module appears in					
Module appears inBachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2015)First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015)Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016)Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016)Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)					
Daabala da		ior Computer Science (2025)		• generated 10-Apr-2025 • e	

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title					Abbreviation	
Introduction to AI					10-l-Al-252-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
				Institute of Computer Science		
			Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
5	·	rical grade				
		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 semester -						
Contents						
Intended learning outcomes						
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)						
V (2) + Ü (2) Module taught in: German and/or English						
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme-						
ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)						
written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of exam: German and/or English creditable for bonus						
Allocation of places						
Additional information						
Workload						
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in						
keinem Studiengang zugeordnet						

Module title Ab				Abbreviation		
Advanced Programming 10-I-APR-172-m01						
Modul	e coord	instar		Module offered by	,	
				-		
	ï	Chair of Computer Scier	ĺ.	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5		rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	Its					
		ledge of basic program				
		complex problems are				
		icates occur. In this lec				
cussed		structure. Also, further	topics in the areas of s	ontware security and	parallel programmi	ng are dis-
		ning outcomes				
		advanced programmir	a paradigme ocnocial	ly cuited for chace a	aplications Differen	t pattorne aro
		nted in multiple langua				
		ig concepts are introdu				
sing.						
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) +	Ü (2)					
		essment (type, scope,	 language — if other th	an German, examina	tion offered — if not	every seme-
		on on whether module				,
written	examir	nation (approx. 60 to 12	o minutes).			
		by the lecturer at the be		the written examina	tion may be replaced	d by an oral
		f one candidate each (a	approx. 20 minutes) or	an oral examination	in groups of 2 cand	idates (ap-
		es per candidate).				
	age of a ble for	ssessment: German an	d/or English			
Allocat	ion of p	llaces				
			_			
Additio	onal info	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	9				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination reg	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)					
Module	e appea	rs in				
Bachel	or's deg	gree (1 major) Compute	r Science (2017)			
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)						
Module	e studie	s (Bachelor) Computer	Science (2019)			
	-	ee (1 major) Nanostruct				
	-	ee (1 major) Physics (20				
		ning degree Gymnasium				020)
		y course MINT Teacher			B) (2020)	
		gree (1 major) Business				
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati		page 37 / 124

UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Master's degree (1 major) Physics International (2020) Master's degree (1 major) Quantum Engineering (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Master's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Master's degree (1 major) Quantum Engineering (2024) Master's degree (1 major) Physics International (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Applied	d Statis	tics and Visualization			10-I-ASV-252-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
3	(not) s	successfully completed			
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme					
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learn	ning outcomes			
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (1) + I	P (2)				
ster, in	formati	on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
b) Writt If anno examin prox. 15	ten exa unced l ation o 5 minut ge of a	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). ssessment: German and,	inning of the course, pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal info	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
90 h					
Teachir	ng cycl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
Module	e appea	irs in			
keinem	studie	engang zugeordnet			

Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Bache	lor's Th	esis Informatics			10-I-BA-152-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u> </u>
Dean o	of Studi	es Informatik (Computer	Science)	Institute of Comput	ter Science
ECTS	-	od of grading	Only after succ. con		
10	nume	rical grade			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conter	nts				
	rching a ific prac		problem within a give	n time frame and ad	hering to the principles of good
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The stu practio		are able to research and	write on a defined pro	oblem, adhering to t	he principles of good scientific
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
Νο cou	urses as	signed to module			
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			tion offered — if not every seme-
		esis (approx. 50 to 100 pa Issessment: German and			
Alloca	tion of	places			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Time to	o comp	lete: 10 weeks.			
Workle	oad				
300 h					
Teachi	ing cycl	e			
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Modul	e appea	ars in			
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2015)		
		gree (1 major) Computer			
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2019)		

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Operat	ing Sys	stems			10-I-BS-242-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u> </u>
holder	of the (Chair of Computer Scienc	e II	Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
sing in	operat		ind threads, CPU sch	eduling, synchronisa	ure principles, interrupt proces- ation and communication, memo-
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The stu	idents	possess knowledge and	practical skills in buil	ding and using esse	ntial parts of operating systems.
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	in)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module c			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin prox. 19	unced nation c 5 minut age of a	of one candidate each (ar es per candidate). ssessment: German and	inning of the course, oprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral a in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of _l	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
			_		
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	llations for teaching-o	degree programmes)	
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)	, § 69 Nr. 1 c)			
Module	e appea	irs in			

Module	e title				Abbreviation		
Databa	ises				10-l-DB-152-m01		
Module	e coordinat	or		Module offered by			
Dean o	of Studies Ir	nformatik (Compute	r Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science		
ECTS	Method o	f grading	Only after succ. con	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)			
5	numerica	l grade					
Duratio	on Mo	dule level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ester und	dergraduate					
Conten	nts						
Relatio ment.	onal algebra	a and complex SQL	statements; database	planning and norma	l forms; transaction	manage-	
Intend	ed learning	outcomes					
The stu	idents pos	sess knowledge abo	out database modellin	g and queries in SOL	as well as transaction	ons.	
			tact hours, language –	•			
			tact nours, tanguage –		(11)		
V (2) +	· · · ·						
			language — if other th can be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not	every seme-	
written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus							
Allocat	tion of plac	es					
Additio	onal inform	ation					
	- I						
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
_	ng cycle						
Teacini	ing cycle						
 Referre	ed to in LPC) (examination res	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)			
§ 49 I N							
§ 69 I N							
Module	e appears i	n					
Bachel	or's degree	e (1 major) Compute	r Science (2015)				
Bachel	or's degree	e (1 major) Mathema	itics (2015)				
Bachel	or's degree	e (1 major) Business	Information Systems	(2015)			
Bachel	or's degree	e (1 major) Computa	tional Mathematics (2	015)			
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2015)							
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)							
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Computer Science (2015)							
	First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015)						
	-	1 major) Physics (20		4			
			Information Systems				
	-		e Computer Science (2	2017)			
Bachel	or's degree	e (1 major) Compute	r Science (2017)				
Bachelor's	with 1 major Co	mputer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 42 / 124	

UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Deep L	earning	S			10-I-DL-222-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studi	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
applica method field of retical	ation ex ds of m deep l founda models	amples for NN architectu achine learning and their earning, such as CNNs, R tions of these models, su s covered, it is shown hov	res, e.g. in the field of technical backgroun NNs and sequence-to toch as training throug	f image and speech d are presented. Bu p-sequence architect h backpropagation,	FCN, CNN and LSTMs, practical processing. Current models and ilding on this, models from the cures, are discussed. The theo- are also discussed in detail. For oblems such as image processing
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
res and	d how t		ools such as Tensorfl	ow/Keras, of the abi	earning, of important architectu- lity to reprogram network structu-
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin	unced nation o 5 minut	of one candidate each (ap tes per candidate).	inning of the course,		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of _l	places			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
§ 22				0 0 0	
Module					
		gree (1 major) Mathemati	cal Data Science (202	22)	
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Artificial In	telligence and Data S	cience (2022)	
		gree (1 major) Artificial In	-		
		gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Games Eng	-	cience (2024)	
Dachel	01548	Sice (1 major) Games Elle	meening (2025)		

Module	title				Abbreviation
Data So	ience				10-I-DM-242-m01
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	of the O	Chair of Computer Scienc	e VI	Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	<u> </u>	rical grade			
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
Conten					
model, method	relatio Is (clus	nship to data warehouse	and OLAP, data prep ods), supervised lea	rocessing, data visu ming (e. g. Bayes cla	scovery in databases, process alisation, unsupervised learning assification, KNN, decision trees,
Intende	ed leari	ning outcomes			
ta miniı the kno	ng and wledge	machine learning. They a	are able to solve prac and by using the KDD	tical knowledge disc	and algorithms in the area of da- covery problems with the help of acquired experience in the use
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf annoi examin prox. 15	unced l ation o 5 minut ge of a	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). ssessment: German and/	inning of the course, prox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachir	ng cycl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)				
Module	appea	irs in			
		gree (1 major) Business Ir gree (1 major) Games Eng		2024)	
		-			

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Introdu	iction t	o Optimization			10-l-EidO-252-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS	·	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster				
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes			
Course	s (type,	number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (2) + Module	• •	t in: German or English			
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin prox. 1	unced l ation o 5 minut ge of e	f one candidate each (ar es per candidate). xam: German and/or Eng	inning of the course, pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	onal info	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
Module	e appea	rs in			
keinem	n Studie	engang zugeordnet			

Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Fundamentals of Programming 10-I-GdP-172-m01						
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
1				1		
	1	Chair of Computer Scien		Institute of Comput	erScience	
ECTS		od of grading rical grade	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5		-				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conter						
		ntrol structures, found n in Java, selected topi				
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		oossess a fundamental o independently develo			(in particular Java, C	Cand C++)
Course	es (type	, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)	
V (2) +		,			,	
		essment (type, scope,	language — if other th	an German, examina	tion offered — if not	every seme-
ster, in	formati	on on whether module	can be chosen to earn	a bonus)		
		nation (approx. 60 to 12				
		by the lecturer at the bo of one candidate each (
		es per candidate).	approx. 20 minutes) of		i ili gioups oi 2 callu	iuales (ap-
	able for					
Alloca	tion of p	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	oad					
150 h						
	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination reg	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 49	Nr. 1 b)					
§ 69						
Modul	e appea	irs in				
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Physics (2015)			
Bache	lor's de	gree (1 major) Aerospa	e Computer Science (2	2017)		
		gree (1 major) Compute				
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020)						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)					
				•		
		gree (1 major) Business gree (1 major) Mathema				
		gree (1 major) Mathema gree (1 major) Artificial				
		gree (1 major) Artificial	-			
Bachelor's	with 1 ma	or Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 47 / 124

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025)

Interface is a product of a section of the product of a section of the product of a section of the product of th	Module	title				Abbreviation
Dean of Studies Informatik (Computer Science) Institute of Computer Science ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s) s numerical grade Soluration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents Soluro Science. Institute of Computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Contents are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Method of assessment (type, scope, language – if other than German) V (a) + 0 (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language – if other than German, examination offered – if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If anonuced by the lecture at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 2o minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment (serman and/or English creditable for bonus Soluro Figure Science (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Additional Information			-			10-l-Gl-152-m01
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s) 5 numerical grade - Duration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate - Contents Selected topics in computer science. Intended learning outcomes The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Gurses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (a) + Ü (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Aldiction of places " " Additional information " Teaching cycle " Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017	Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
5 numerical grade Duration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents Selected topics in computer science. Intended learning outcomes Intended topics. The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language – if other than German) V (4) + 0 (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 35 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Morkload 150 h Teaching cycle Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)	Dean of	fStudie	es Informatik (Computer :	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science
Duration Module levet Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents Selected topics in computer science. Intended learning outcomes The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language if other than German) V (4) + 0 (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language if other than German, examination offered if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)	ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
1 semester undergraduate	5	nume	rical grade			
Contents Selected topics in computer science. Intended learning outcomes The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (4) + Ü (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Morkload 150 h Teaching cycle Molule appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module subsel (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's	Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
Selected topics in computer science. Intended learning outcomes The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (a) + Û (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecture at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 35 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places	1 semes	ster	undergraduate			
Intended learning outcomes The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (4) + 0 (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places	Conten	ts				
The students are able to understand solutions to fundamental problems in computer science and to transfer them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (4) + 0 (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places	Selecte	d topic	s in computer science.			
them to related topics. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (4) + Ü (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Morkload Workload Referred to in LPO 1 (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
V (a) + Û (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)				olutions to fundamen	tal problems in com	puter science and to transfer
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Courses	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	· if other than Germa	n)
ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO 1 (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 majo	V (4) + l	Ü (2)				
If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (approx. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus Allocation of places Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						tion offered — if not every seme-
Additional information Additional information Additional information Additional information Additional information Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	lf annou examin prox. 15 Langua	unced l ation o 5 minut ge of a	by the lecturer at the beg of one candidate each (ap es per candidate). ssessment: German and,	inning of the course, oprox. 20 minutes) or		
Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)	Allocati	ion of p	olaces			
Workload 150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)						
150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Additio	nal inf	ormation	·		
150 h Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						
Teaching cycle Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Worklo	ad				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes) Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	150 h					
Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Teachir	ng cycl	e			
Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	legree programmes)	
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)	Module	appea	ars in			
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						
Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)		,				
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)			•	-		
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)					•	
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)				-		
				-	Science (2023)	
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)				-		
	Bachelo	or's deg	gree (1 major) Artificial In	telligence and Data S	Science (2024)	

Module title				Abbreviation		
Practic	al cour	se in hardware			10-I-HWP-152-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean o	f Studie	es Informatik (Computer	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
10		successfully completed				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
		riments on hardware as croprocessor.	pects, for example in o	communication tech	nology, robots or the	e structure of
Intende	ed leari	ning outcomes				
The stu	dents a	are able to independent independently search fo				
Course	s (type	, number of weekly cont	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
P (6)						
		essment (type, scope, l on on whether module o			tion offered — if not	every seme-
	portfolio: completion of approx. 3 to 10 project assignments (approx. 250 hours total) and presentation of results (approx. 10 minutes per project)					
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Additio						
 Worklo	ad		_			
300 h						
Teachi		۵				
reaciiii	is cycl	6				
 Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination reg	ulations for teaching.	degree programmes)		
§ 22		-				
Module						
		gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2015)			
		gree (1 major) Mathema				
		gree (1 major) Mathema gree (1 major) Computat	-	715)		
		gree (1 major) Aerospace		-		
		mination for the teaching		-	2015)	
		ning degree Gymnasium	,			016)
						010)
Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
		gree (1 major) Computer				
		es (Bachelor) Computer	-			
		ning degree Gymnasium		ion PLUS. Elite Netwo	ork Bavaria (ENB) (2	020)
		y course MINT Teacher I				- /
		gree (1 major) Aerospace				
		gree (1 major) Computer				
		jor Computer Science (2025)		• generated 19-Apr-2025 • e	yam reg	page 50 / 124
Duchei01'S	with r find	or computer science (2025)	-	Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	puse 50 / 124

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025)

Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Interac	tive Co	mputer Graphics			10-l-lCG-152-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the (Chair of Computer Scie	nce IX	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	·	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conter	Contents					
cificall content about l jection line wi Accom or Dire Intend At the comput active : Course V (2) + Metho ster, in Written If anno	Computer graphics studies methods for digitally synthesising and manipulating visual content. This course specifically concentrates on interactive graphics with an additional focus on 3D graphics as a requirement for many contemporary as well as for novel human-computer interfaces and computer games. The course will cover topics about light and images, lighting models, data representations, mathematical formulations of movements, projection as well as texturing methods. Theoretical aspects of the steps involved in ray-tracing and the raster pipeline will be complemented by algorithmical approaches for interactive image syntheses using computer systems. Accompanying software solutions will utilise modern graphics packages and languages like OpenGL, GLSL and/ or DirectX. Intended learning outcomes At the end of the course, the students will have a broad understanding of the underlying theoretical models of computer graphics applications and to choose the right software tool for this task. Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) V (2) + Ü (2) Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus) written examination (approx. 6o to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap-					
	age of a ble for	ssessment: German ar bonus	nd/or English			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
7144101						
Worklo	au					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)					
Modul	e appea	ars in				
Master Supple Master Supple	First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020)					
		gree (1 major) Compute	er Science und Sustaina	ability (2021) g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e	vam rog	page 52 / 42 /
bachelor's	with 1 maj	or computer science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati		page 52 / 124



Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025)

Modul	e title	Abbreviation				
Crypto	Cryptography and Data Security 10-I-KD-191-m01					
Modul	e coordinator		Module offered by			
		Colored)	Institute of Computer Science			
	of Studies Informatik (Computer			erScience		
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
5	numerical grade					
Durati		Other prerequisites				
1 seme		<u> </u>				
RSA, D	iffie-Hellman, Elgamal, Goldwas	sser-Micali, digital sig	nature, challenge-re	oublic key cryptography systems, sponse methods, secret sharing,		
	naire problem, secure circuit eva	luation, homomorph	ous encryption.			
Intend	ed learning outcomes					
	udents possess a fundamental a					
	• • •		, ,, c , ,	A, Diffie-Hellman, Elgamal, Gold-		
			d, secret sharing, mi	llionaire problem, secure circuit		
	tion, homomorphous encryption					
	es (type, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	in)		
V (2) +						
				tion offered — if not every seme-		
	nformation on whether module c		a bonus)			
	n examination (approx. 60 to 120					
				tion may be replaced by an oral		
	nation of one candidate each (a 5 minutes per candidate).	pprox. 20 minutes) or	an oral examination	i in groups of 2 candidates (ap-		
	age of assessment: German and	/or English				
	sment offered: In the semester in		offered and in the su	ubsequent semester		
	able for bonus					
Alloca	tion of places					
Additi	onal information					
		-				
Workle	nad					
150 h	544					
_						
Teacin	ng cycle	_				
 Doforr	ed to in LPO I (examination regu	lations for toaching	dograa programmac)			
			legree programmes)			
	Nr. 3 b)					
	e appears in					
	lor's degree (1 major) Computer			ante Devenie (END) (e e e e)		
	r's teaching degree Gymnasium					
	ementary course MINT Teacher E			B) (2020)		
	lor's degree (1 major) Computer		•			
	lor's degree (1 major) Artificial Ir	-				
	lor's degree (1 major) Artificial Ir	•	Science (2023)			
	lor's degree (1 major) Mathemat		Science (acc :)			
ыспе	lor's degree (1 major) Artificial Ir	neiligence and Data S	Science (2024)			
Bachelor's	achelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 54 / 124					

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title					Abbreviation	
Compu	Computational Complexity 10-I-KT-191-m01					
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	<u> </u>	
Dean c	of Studi	es Informatik (Comput	er Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i		
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conter						
sumpti	ion vers	us computation time,	ses, general relationshi determinism versus inc problems, Turing reduc	leterminism, hierarc	hical theorems, tran	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
classe: determ proble	s, gener inism v ms, Tur	ral relationships betwe rersus indeterminism, ing reduction, interacti		ses, memory consur translation methods	nption versus comp , P-NP problem, com	utation time,
		, number of weekly cor	ntact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	in)	
V (2) +	. ,					
			, language — if other th e can be chosen to earn		ition offered — if not	every seme-
Langua Assess credita	age of a sment o able for	bonus	nd/or English r in which the course is	offered and in the su	ubsequent semester	
Alloca	tion of p	Jaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	е				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)					
Modul	e appea	irs in				
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)						
Bachelor's	with 1 ma	or Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 56 / 124

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title Abbreviation						
Logic f	or infor	matics			10-l-LOG-152-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean o	of Studie	es Informatik (Compute	r Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conter	Contents					
	Syntax and semantics of propositional logic, equivalence and normal forms, Horn formulas, SAT, resolution, infinite formula sets, syntax and semantics of predicate logic.					
Intend	ed learr	ning outcomes				
		are proficient in the follo Horn formulas, SAT, res				
		number of weekly cont		•	•	0
V (2) +		,			,	
		essment (type, scope, l	 language — if other th	an German, examina	tion offered — if not	every seme-
ster, in	formati	on on whether module	can be chosen to earn			
lf anno examir prox. 1 Langua	written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus					
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	onal info	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
_	ng cycl	9				
		-				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination reg	ulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
	Nr. 3 b)					
	e appea	rs in				
		gree (1 major) Computer	r Science (2015)			
	-	gree (1 major) Mathema				
	-	gree (1 major) Computat		015)		
		mination for the teachir		-	2015)	
Master	's teach	ning degree Gymnasium	MINT Teacher Educat	ion PLUS, Elite Netwo	ork Bavaria (ENB) (20	016)
Supple	ementar	y course MINT Teacher	Education PLUS, Elite	Network Bavaria (EN	B) (2016)	
		gree (1 major) Computer				
		gree (1 major) Computer				
		ning degree Gymnasium				020)
		y course MINT Teacher			B) (2020)	
	-	gree (1 major) Aerospac				
ыаспе	or s deg	gree (1 major) Computer	Science und Sustaina	adility (2021)		
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		g ● generated 19-Apr-2025 ● e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati		page 58 / 124

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Introdu	iction i	nto Human-Computer Int	eraction		10-I-MCS-242-m01	
Module	Module coordinator Module offered by					
				Institute of Comput	tor Science	
ECTS		Chair of Computer Scienc	Only after succ. com			
5		rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
stems. technic design human evaluat means Accom	Human-Computer Interaction studies the design, evaluation, and implementation of interactive computer sy- stems. Special focus lies on fundamental psychological and physiological properties of the human users, the technical principals and models of modern computer systems, as well as on the derived boundary conditions of designing usable and human-oriented interactions with technical systems. The topics of this course cover the human perception and cognition, the human memory and attention, the design of interactive systems, popuplar evaluation methods, principles of computer systems, input processing techniques, human interfaces and typical means of interaction, from text-based input methods over graphical user interfaces to multi-modal interfaces. Accompanying practical tasks convey to the students typical methods of requirement analysis, prototyping and					
evaluat		ning outcomes				
face de tions o les.	sign pr f mode	inciples. They understan rn user interfaces. They k	d the possibilities an now the necessary st	d limitations of tech eps of user-centric o	tanding of human-computer inter- inology and user and the applica- design and typical design princip-	
		, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	· if other than Germa	an)	
V (3) +						
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-	
b) pres c) oral	entatio examin Ige of a	nination (approx. 120 mi n (30 to 60 minutes) or ation of one candidate ea ssessment: German and, bonus	ach (30 to 60 minute	s)		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	legree programmes)		
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)					
Module	e appea	in				
		gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Games Eng		Science (2024)		

Module title				Abbreviation	
Model-based Systems Engineering					10-I-MSE-252-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster				
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed leari	ning outcomes			
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		e ssment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin	unced l ation o 5 minut	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate).	inning of the course,		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)				
Module		irs in			
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Games Eng	gineering (2025)		

Module title Abbreviati					Abbreviation	
Modeling and Simulation					10-l-MuS-212-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the l	Professorship for modelir	g and simulation	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
system	is. The		odeling paradigms, b		ral sciences for the analysis of (discrete, continuous, hybrid,	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
on. The	ey will a		ate these systems in	to models for given p	lations as well as their applicati- problems and tasks, to develop ation studies.	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) +	Ü (2)					
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca	5 5		tion offered — if not every seme-	
if anno examir	unced nation c 5 minut	of one candidate each (ar es per candidate).	inning of the course,		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-	
Allocat	ion of _l	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h		Teaching cycle				
-	ng cycl	e				
Teachi		e e: every year, winter seme	ester			
Teachi Teachi	ng cycle			legree programmes)		
Teachi Teachi	ng cycle ed to in	e: every year, winter seme LPOI (examination regu		degree programmes)		
Teachi Teachi Referre § 22 II	ng cycle ed to in	e: every year, winter seme LPOI (examination regu		degree programmes)		

Module	e title				Abbreviation
Practic	al Cour	se in Programming			10-I-PP-191-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studie	es Informatik (Computer :	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
10	(not) s	successfully completed			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
		undergraduate	-		wing module are required: 10-I-
			GdP. It is therefore s	trongly recommend	ed to complete this before.
Conten	ts		,		
The pro	gramm	ing language Java. Indep	endent creation of sr	nall to middle-sized	, high-quality Java programs.
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes			
The stu	dents a	are able to independently	/ develop small to mi	ddle-sized, high-qua	ality Java programs.
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	in)
P (6)		,			
Metho		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
examin prox. 1	ation o 5 minut	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate).			tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	onal info	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	9			
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
	§ 49 Nr. 1 c) § 69 Nr. 1 d)				
Module	e appea	in			
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)					

Module title					Abbreviation	
Project Presentation					10-l-PV-252-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean o	f Studi	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
2	nume	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
sentati	on for l	aypersons with a knowle	dge of computer scie	nce at a trade fair. T	ware project) analogous to a pre- he project, which may also be ally a live demonstration.	
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
The stu	dents	are able to present a proj	ect they developed a	nd to create the requ	uired media.	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	in)	
S (3)						
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
with dis	scussio ige of a	on (approx. 10-15 minutes ssessment: German and,	5)	le fair presentation f	or computer science laypersons	
Allocat	ion of _l	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
	_					
Worklo	ad					
60 h						
Teachi	Teaching cycle					
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	legree programmes)		
§ 22	Nr. 3 b)					
Module						
keinem	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet					

Modul	Module title Abbreviation					
_	Computer Architecture 10-I-RAK-152-mo1					
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean o		es Informatik (Compute		Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		d of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	· · · · ·	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites	i		
	1 semester undergraduate Contents					
Instruc	tion set	architectures, comma ector processors, mult	nd processing through i-core processors.	pipelining, statical a	and dynamic instruct	tion schedu-
		ning outcomes				
The stu	udents r		tant techniques to desi	gn fast computers as	s well as their intera	ction with
		· · · · ·	itact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) +						
			language — if other th can be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not	every seme-
lf anno examir prox. 1 Langua	written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus					
Allocat	tion of p	olaces				
Additio	onal info	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
	ng cycl	9				
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
-	Nr. 3 b)	De ala a succes d'Arabatan				
-		Rechnerarchitektur				
	e appea					
		gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Mathem				
			ational Mathematics (2	-		
			ce Computer Science (2	-	,	
			ng degree Gymnasium	Computer Science (2	2015)	
	-	ee (1 major) Physics (20 ning degree Gymnasiur	n MINT Teacher Educat	ion PLUS. Elite Netwo	ork Bavaria (ENB) (2)	016)
			ce Computer Science (2			,
		gree (1 major) Compute				
		gree (1 major) Compute				
Master	's degre	ee (1 major) Physics (20	020)			
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 65 / 124

UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2020) Master's degree (1 major) Physics International (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Master's degree (1 major) Physics International (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title /					Abbreviation
Digital	compu	ter systems			10-I-RAL-252-m01
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean of	f Studie	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
					nchronous and asynchronous cir- e programming, memory hierar-
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
ming of	⁻ easy r				up to the design and program- vare description languages for the
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	· if other than Germa	n)
V (4) + I	Ü (2)				
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf annoi examin	unced l ation o 5 minut	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate).	inning of the course,		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachir	ng cycl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
		, § 69 Nr. 1 c)	0		
Module					
		gree (1 major) Games Eng	(2025)		

Module title					Abbreviation		
Compu	Computer Networks and Information Transmission 10-I-RIÜ-191-m01						
Module coordinator				Module offered by			
holder	of the (Chair of Computer Scienc	e III	Institute of Comput	er Science		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)			
10		rical grade					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	Contents						
 Computer networks and the Internet: Structure and Mechanisms of Telecommunication Communication Protocols: Basic Principles and the Layer Model Computer and Communication Systems: Network Systems, Data Traffic in Distributed Systems and inter-network Communication The Internet: Important Protocols and Routing Architecture and Structure of Computer Networks: Network Architecture, Access Mechanisms, Flow Control and Traffic Management Coding Theory: Mechanisms for Error Detection and Error Correction Information Theory: Entropy of Data Digital Communication Systems: Signal Modulation 							
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes					
		mand the technical, thec s, the Internet and comm		_		ture of com-	
Course	s (type	number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)		
V (4) +	Ü (2)						
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module c			tion offered — if not	every seme-	
lf anno examin	unced l ation o 5 minut	nation (approx. 60 to 12c by the lecturer at the beg f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). bonus	inning of the course,				
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Worklo			-				
300 h							
Teachi		•					
	ig tyti	5					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching of	legree programmes)			
		, § 69 Nr. 1 c)					
Module	-	•					
		gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2010)				
		ning degree Gymnasium	-	ion PLUS, Elite Netwo	ork Bavaria (ENB) (20)20)	
		y course MINT Teacher E					
		, gree (1 major) Aerospace			-		
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Computer	Science und Sustaina	ability (2021)			
		gree (1 major) Artificial In					
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)		; • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 68 / 124	



Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025)

Module	Module title Abbreviation				
Softwa	Software Engineering 10-I-SE-252-m01				
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS	î	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster				
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes	,		
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	· if other than Germa	ın)
V (2) +	Ü (2)				
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin	unced l ation o 5 minut	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate).	inning of the course,		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)	
§ 49 N § 69 N					
Module	e appea	ars in			
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Economatł	nematics (2025)		
Bachel	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)				

Module title					Abbreviation		
IT Security 10-I-SEC-191-m01							
Module coordinator				Module offered by			
holder of the Chair of Computer Scienc		Ĩ					
ECTS		ethod of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)					
5	L	rical grade					
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites					
1 semester undergraduate							
Contents							
 The course provides a broad sweep through concepts and technologies related to IT security: Theoretical aspects: information-theoretic security, computational security, introduction to cryptography (historical and modern ciphers, hash functions, pseudo-random generators, message authentication co-des, public key cryptography) Network security: protocol security, security of TCP/IP, public key infrastructure, user authentication Software security: Software vulnerabilities, common programming errors and exploitation techniques, reverse engineering and obfuscation, malware and anti-malware Platform security: access control models, security policies, operating system security, virtualization, security mechanisms with support in hardware 							
Intended learning outcomes							
Students will be introduced to the main concepts and abstractions of IT security. They learn how to model threats and analyze security of a system critically from the attacker view point. After visiting the lecture students are going to understand the purpose and function of several security technologies, as well as their limitations. The exercises provide some hands-on experience of security flows in software.							
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)							
V (2) + Ü (2)							
Module taught in: German and/or English							
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)							
written examination (approx. 60 to 120 minutes). If announced by the lecturer at the beginning of the course, the written examination may be replaced by an oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or an oral examination in groups of 2 candidates (ap- prox. 15 minutes per candidate). Language of assessment: German and/or English creditable for bonus							
Allocation of places							
Additional information							
Workload							
150 h							
Teaching cycle							
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)							
Module appears in							
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)							
Module studies (Bachelor) Computer Science (2019)							
		gree (1 major) Compute	-	ability (2021)			
Bachelor's	with 1 maj	or Computer Science (2025)	-	• generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 71 / 124	

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title				Abbreviation	
Seminar - Se	elected Topics in Comput	er Science 1		10-I-SEM1-152-m01	
Module coo	rdinator		Module offered by	-	
	dies Informatik (Compute	r Science)	-		
	hod of grading	Only after succ. con	Institute of Computer Science		
	nerical grade				
Duration	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 semester	undergraduate				
Contents					
ware with w rent areas (t	t review of a current topic ritten and oral presentatic his usually means that th	on. The topics in modu	les 10-I-SEM1 and 10		
Intended lea	arning outcomes				
	s are able to independen rritten form and to orally p			ce, to summarise th	e main
	oe, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
S (2)					
	ssessment (type, scope, ation on whether module			tion offered — if not	every seme-
	oration (approx. 10 to 15		on (approx. 30 to 45 i	ninutes) with subse	quent dis-
	a topic from the field of co fassessment: German an				
Allocation o					
Allocation	i places				
Additional i					
Additional	nformation				
Workload					
150 h					
Teaching cy	cie				
	in LPO I (examination reg	gulations for teaching-o	legree programmes)		
§ 22 Nr. 3					
Module app					
	legree (1 major) Compute	_	× 、		
	legree (1 major) Business kamination for the teachir	•	-	2015)	
	legree (1 major) Business	,	•	(015)	
				ork Bavaria (ENB) (20	
Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2016)					
	ary course MINT Teacher	Education PLUS, Elite	Network Bavaria (EN		016)
Supplement	ary course MINT Teacher legree (1 major) Compute		Network Bavaria (EN		016)
Supplement Bachelor's c Bachelor's c	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute	r Science (2017) r Science (2019)	Network Bavaria (EN		016)
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019)			o16)
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud Bachelor's o	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer legree (1 major) Business	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019) Information Systems ((2019)	3) (2016)	
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud Bachelor's o Master's tea	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer legree (1 major) Business iching degree Gymnasium	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019) Information Systems (n MINT Teacher Educat	(2019) ion PLUS, Elite Netwo	3) (2016) ork Bavaria (ENB) (20	
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud Bachelor's o Master's tea Supplement	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer legree (1 major) Business iching degree Gymnasium ary course MINT Teacher	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019) Information Systems (n MINT Teacher Educat Education PLUS, Elite I	(2019) ion PLUS, Elite Netwo Network Bavaria (EN	3) (2016) ork Bavaria (ENB) (20	
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud Bachelor's o Supplement Bachelor's o	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer legree (1 major) Business iching degree Gymnasium	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019) Information Systems (n MINT Teacher Educat Education PLUS, Elite I Information Systems ((2019) ion PLUS, Elite Netwo Network Bavaria (EN (2020)	3) (2016) ork Bavaria (ENB) (20	
Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o Module stud Bachelor's o Master's tea Supplement Bachelor's o Bachelor's o	legree (1 major) Compute legree (1 major) Compute lies (Bachelor) Computer legree (1 major) Business aching degree Gymnasium cary course MINT Teacher legree (1 major) Business	r Science (2017) r Science (2019) Science (2019) Information Systems (MINT Teacher Educat Education PLUS, Elite Information Systems (r Science und Sustaina	(2019) ion PLUS, Elite Netwo Network Bavaria (EN (2020)	3) (2016) ork Bavaria (ENB) (20 3) (2020)	

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Master's teaching degree Gymnasium MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025) Supplementary course MINT Teacher Education PLUS, Elite Network Bavaria (ENB) (2025)

Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Semina	ar - Sel	ected Topics in Comput	er Science 2		10-I-SEM2-152-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
		es Informatik (Compute	r Science)	Institute of Computer Science	
			Only after succ. con	· ·	
5	numerical grade				
Duratio	I	Module level	Other prerequisites	•	
1 seme		undergraduate	Other prerequisites)	
Conten	ts				
					ture and, where applicable, soft p-I-SEM2 must come from diffe-
		is usually means that th			
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The stu	Idents	are able to independen	tly review a current top	pic in computer scier	ice, to summarise the main
		tten form and to orally			•
Course	s (type	, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	– if other than Germa	in)
S (2)					
	d of ac	accment (type scope	 language if other th	an Corman oxamina	tion offered — if not every sem
		ion on whether module			ation offered — If not every sent
		rt on tutoring activities			
		ssessment: German an			
Allocat		JIALES			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cvcl	e			
	0 . ,				
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination reg	ulations for teaching	degree programmos	
Reletite				acgree programmes	
Modul					
		gree (1 major) Compute			
		gree (1 major) Business		-	
		gree (1 major) Business		(2016)	
		gree (1 major) Compute			
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Compute	r Science (2019)		
Module	e studio	es (Bachelor) Computer	Science (2019)		
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Business	Information Systems	(2019)	
Dachei			Information Systems		
	01 3 46	3.00 (2			
Bachel		gree (1 major) Business			
Bachel Bachel	or's de		Information Systems	(2021)	

Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Control Principles of Modern Communication Systems			inication Systems		10-I-SKS-242-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	ofthe	Chair of Computer Scie	nce III	Institute of Computer Science		
ECTS	-	od of grading	Only after succ. con	· · · · · ·		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
 M E M H C S C Intende Intende The studern ccomeasu analyti Course V (2) + 	Control Multime Broadba Mobile Home A Current Control ntroduc ed lear udents ommun rement cal per s (type Ü (2)	edia Networking and Access Networks Communication Systen ccess Networks trends such as Internet e Defined Networking (mechanisms implemen ction of analytical perfor ning outcomes possess advanced kno ication systems and ar setups. In addition, st formance evaluation.	t of Things (IoT) SDN) nted and deployed on t ormance evaluation wledge regarding the s e able to apply it to eva udents have gathered i	he Internet tructure, architecture aluate systems and p nsights of the basic - if other than Germa	e and control mechanisms of mo- protocols within simulations and methodologies in the field of an) ation offered — if not every seme-	
ster, in written If anno examir prox. 1 Langua credita	formation examination punced nation of 5 minution age of a ble for	ion on whether module nation (approx. 60 to 1 by the lecturer at the b of one candidate each (tes per candidate). ssessment: German ar bonus	can be chosen to earn 20 minutes). eginning of the course, approx. 20 minutes) or	a bonus) the written examina	ntion may be replaced by an oral n in groups of 2 candidates (ap-	
Allocat	tion of _l	places				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
			_			
Worklo	bad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
		•				
Module						
		es (Bachelor) Computer	r Science (2019) Intelligence and Data S	Science (2024)		
Buchel	51 3 UC	Siec (I major) Antincial		2024)		

Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Practic	al cour	se in software			10-I-SWP-252-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean o	f Studio	es Informatik (Computer	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS	ECTS Method of grading Only after succ.		Only after succ. con			
10	10 (not) successfully completed 10-I-PP, 10-I-SE		10-I-PP, 10-I-SE			
1 semester undergraduate In addition, the kno		Other prerequisites				
		-	quired in module 10-I-ADS are e is therefore highly recommen-			
Conten	ts					
Completion of a project assignment in groups, problem analysis, creation of requirements specifications, specification of solution components (e.g. UML) and milestones, user manual, programming documentation, presentation and delivery of the runnable software product in a colloquium.						
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
The stu small te		possess the practical skil	lls for the design, dev	velopment and exect	ution of a software project in	
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)	
P (6)						
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
		ect (Completion of a large prox. 10 minutes per grou		groups (approx. 300	hours per person) and final pre-	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
300 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
§691N	lr. 1 d)					
Module	e appea	ars in				
keinem	studie	engang zugeordnet				

Module	title				Abbreviation	
Theory	of Com	putation			10-l-Tl-242-m01	
Module	coordi	nator		Module offered by		
Dean of	Studie	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
10 numerical grade						
Duration Module level Other prerequisites						
1 semester undergraduate						
Contents						
Computability, decidability, countability, finite automata, regular sets, generative grammars, context-free lan guages, context-sensitive languages, complexity of calculations, P-NP problem, NP completeness.						
Intende	d learr	ing outcomes				
tability,	finite a		enerative grammars,	context-free languag	computability, decidability, coun- ges, context-sensitive languages,	
Courses	s (type,	number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)	
V (4) + ĺ	Ü (2)					
ster, inf written If annou examin prox. 15 credital Allocati 	ormati examir unced b ation o minut ole for l ion of p	on on whether module ca nation (approx. 60 to 120 by the lecturer at the beg f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). bonus	an be chosen to earn minutes). inning of the course,	a bonus) the written examina	tion offered — if not every seme- tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-	
Auditio						
Worklo	ad					
300 h						
Teachin	ig cycle	9				
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-d	legree programmes)		
§491N §691N						
Module		rs in				
Bachelo Master' Supplei	or's des s teach mentar	s (Bachelor) Orientierung gree (1 major) Artificial In ning degree Gymnasium I y course MINT Teacher Eo gree (1 major) Games Eng	telligence and Data S MINT Teacher Educati ducation PLUS, Elite N	on PLUS, Elite Netwo		

Module					Abbreviation		
Theory of Machine Learning Module coordinator					10-I-TML-222-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by			
Dean of	f Studie	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science		
			Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
5	nume	rical grade					
Duratio							
1 semester undergraduate							
Conten	Contents						
Intende	ed leari	ning outcomes					
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)		
V (2) + Module		t in: German and/or Engl	ish				
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-		
lf anno examin prox. 15	unced ation o 5 minut ge of a	of one candidate each (ap res per candidate). ssessment: German and,	inning of the course, pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
Teachir	ng cycl	e					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)			
§ 22	Vr. 3 b)						
Module	e appea	ars in					
Bachelo Bachelo Bachelo	or's de or's de or's de	gree (1 major) Mathemati gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Artificial In gree (1 major) Games Eng	telligence and Data S telligence and Data S telligence and Data S	cience (2022) cience (2023)			
			,				

Tutor activity a						
Tutor activity 1 10-I-TUT1-152-m01						
Module coordinator Module offered by						
Dean of Studies Informatik (Computer Science) Institute of Computer Science						
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)						
2 (not) successfully completed						
Duration Module level Other prerequisites						
undergraduate						
Contents						
Tutoring activities in the area of computer science.						
Intended learning outcomes						
Imparting knowledge and skills to students of computer science.						
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)						
T (2)						
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not ever ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)	ery seme-					
Wrap-up report on tutoring activities (5 to 10 pages)						
Allocation of places						
Additional information						
Workload						
60 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
§ 22 II Nr. 2 f)						
§ 22 II Nr. 3 f)						
Module appears in						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)						
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule Computer Science (2015)						
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science and Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)						
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)						

Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation	
Tutor a	ctivity	2			10-l-TUT2-152-m01	
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
Dean of	Studie	es Informatik (Computer S	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
2	(not) s	successfully completed				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
undergraduate						
Contents						
Tutoring activities in the area of computer science.						
Intende	d learı	ning outcomes				
Imparti	ng kno	wledge and skills to stud	ents of computer scie	ence.		
Courses	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)	
T (2)						
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
Wrap-u	p repoi	t on tutoring activities (5	to 10 pages)			
Allocati	ion of p	olaces	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
60 h						
Teachir	ig cycl	e				
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)		
§ 22 N						
§ 22						
Module						
		gree (1 major) Computer S				
		mination for the teaching				
		mination for the teaching		Computer Science (2	2015)	
		gree (1 major) Computer S gree (1 major) Computer S				
		gree (1 major) Computer S	-	bility (2021)		
		gree (1 major) Artificial In		-		
		gree (1 major) Artificial In	•			
		gree (1 major) Artificial In	-	-		

Module	e title			Abbreviation		
Tutor a	ctivity 3			10-I-TUT3-152-m01		
Module	e coordinator		Module offered by			
Dean o	f Studies Informatik (Computer	Science)	Institute of Comput	er Science		
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)			
2	(not) successfully completed					
Duration Module level Other prerequisite						
undergraduate						
Contents						
Tutorin	g activities in the area of compu	iter science.				
Intende	ed learning outcomes					
Imparti	ng knowledge and skills to stud	lents of computer sci	ence.			
Course	s (type, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language —	· if other than Germa	n)		
T (2)						
ster, in	formation on whether module c	an be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not every seme-		
	p report on tutoring activities (5	to 10 pages)				
Allocat	ion of places					
Additio	nal information					
Worklo	ad					
60 h						
Teachi	ng cycle					
Referre	d to in LPO I (examination regu	lations for teaching-c	legree programmes)			
Module	e appears in					
Bachel	or's degree (1 major) Computer :	Science (2015)				
Bachel	or's degree (1 major) Computer :	Science (2017)				
	or's degree (1 major) Computer :					
	or's degree (1 major) Computer :					
	or's degree (1 major) Artificial In	•				
	or's degree (1 major) Artificial In	-	-			
Bachel	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)					

Ordina	le title			_	Abbreviation	
	ary Diffe	rential Equations for s	tudents of other subje	cts	10-M-DGLaf-152-m01	
Modu	le coord	inator		Module offered by		
		es Mathematik (Mather	matics)			
ECTS	1	od of grading	Only after succ. con	Institute of Mathematics		
10	-1	rical grade				
Durati		Module level	Other prorequisites			
1 sem		undergraduate	Other prerequisites			
		undergraduate				
Conte					4-1	
		tions; matrix exponent			tial values; systems of linea gher order.	r air-
Intend	ded lear	ning outcomes				
		acquainted with the fu /she is able to apply th	•		neory of ordinary differentia	l
Cours	es (type	, number of weekly con	itact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (4) +						
		essment (type scope	language — if other th	an German, examina	tion offered — if not every s	eme-
		on on whether module				enite
a) writ	tten exai	nination (approx. 90 to	180 minutes, usually	chosen) or		
b) ora	l examir	ation of one candidate	e each (15 to 30 minute	s) or		
		ation in groups (group		per candidate)		
	age of a able for	ssessment: German an	id/or English			
Alloca	tion of p	Diaces				
	onal inf					
Additi		ormation				
Additi 		ormation				
Additi Workl		ormation				
	oad	ormation				
 Workl 300 h	oad					
 Workl 300 h	oad					
 Workl 300 h Teach 	oad ing cycl	e	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
 Workl 300 h Teach 	oad ing cycl		gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr 	oad ing cycl red to in	e LPOI (examination reg	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modu	oad ing cycl red to in le appea	e LPOI (examination reg		degree programmes)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de	e LPOI (examination reg I rs in gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015)			
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modul Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg I rs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2			
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modul Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de elor's de	e LPOI (examination reg urs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015)	2015)		
 300 h Teach Referr Bache Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg I rs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2	2015)		
 300 h Teach Referr Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de	e LPOI (examination reg urs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017)	2015)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg Irs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019)	2015) 2017)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modu Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de elor's de	e LPOI (examination reg urs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021)	2015) 2017) 2020)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Teach Referr Modul Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg ars in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Compute	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021) er Science und Sustaina	2015) 2017) 2020) ability (2021)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modul Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg urs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Artificial	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021) er Science und Sustaina Intelligence and Data S	2015) 2017) 2020) ability (2021) Science (2022)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Referr Modul Bache Bac	oad ing cycle red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg ars in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021) er Science und Sustaina Intelligence and Data S	2015) 2017) 2020) ability (2021) Science (2022) Science (2023)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Feach Referr Modul Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg urs in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021) er Science und Sustain Intelligence and Data S Intelligence and Data S	2015) 2017) 2020) ability (2021) Science (2022) Science (2023)		
 Workl 300 h Teach Feach Referr Modul Bache	oad ing cycl red to in le appea elor's de elor's de	e LPO I (examination reg ars in gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Aerospac gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Function gree (1 major) Compute gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Artificial	er Science (2015) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2015) ce Computer Science (2 er Science (2017) er Science (2019) ce Computer Science (2 al Materials (2021) er Science und Sustain Intelligence and Data S Intelligence and Data S	2015) 2017) 2020) ability (2021) Science (2022) Science (2023)		

Module				-	Abbreviation
Introduction to Discrete Mathematics for students of othe Module coordinator				subjects	10-M-DIMaf-152-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studi	es Mathematik (Mathema	atics)	Institute of Mather	natics
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ.			Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade		•	
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts		I		
		om combinatorics, introd ig codes.	luction to graph theo	ry (including applica	ations), cryptographic methods,
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
levant	proof te		ly methods from num		e mathematics, masters the re- bra to discrete mathematics and
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language –	- if other than Germa	an)
V (4) +	Ü (2)				
b) oral c) oral	examir examin ige of a ble for		ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
		Diaces			
		Diaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Additio	onal inf				
Additio Worklo					
 Workla					
 Worklo 300 h	ad	ormation			
	ad	ormation			
 Worklo 300 h Teachi	ad ng cycl	ormation	lations for teaching-o	degree programmes)
 Worklo 300 h Teachi	ad ng cycl	ormation e	llations for teaching-o	degree programmes)
 Worklo 300 h Teachin Referre	ad ng cycl ed to in	ormation e LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	degree programmes)
 Worklo 300 h Teachin Referre Bachel	ad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de	ormation e LPOI (examination regu	Science (2015)	degree programmes)
 Worklo 300 h Teachi Referre Modulo Bachel Bachel	ad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de or's de	ormation e LPOI (examination regu ars in gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2015) Science (2017)	degree programmes)
 Worklo 300 h Teachin Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de	e EPOI (examination regund ars in gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019) Science und Sustaina	ability (2021))
 Worklo 300 h Teachi Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de	e E E E E E E E E E E E E E	Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019) Science und Sustaina telligence and Data S	ability (2021) Science (2022))
 Worklo 300 h Teachin Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	ad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de	e EPOI (examination regund ars in gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019) Science und Sustaina telligence and Data S telligence and Data S	ability (2021) Science (2022) Science (2023))

Module title					Abbreviation
Mather	matics	1 for students in Comput	er Science		10-M-INF1-152-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studi	es Mathematik (Mathema	atics)	Institute of Mathen	natics
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ				npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	Its				
integer	s; elen				nd lambda-symbols; the ring of linear maps and matrix calculus,
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
to appl	y these				ced mathematics. He/She learns ticular in computer science, and
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language —	- if other than Germa	in)
V (4) + Module	• •	t in: Ü: German or Englisl	ı		
ster, in	formati	eessment (type, scope, la on on whether module co mination (approx. 90 to 1	an be chosen to earn	a bonus)	ntion offered — if not every seme
b) oral c) oral	examir examin age of a	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and	ach (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
Allocat	ion of j	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Teachii	ng cycl	e			
		e LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	degree programmes)	
 Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	degree programmes)	
 Referre Module	ed to in e appea	LPOI (examination regu		degree programmes))
 Referre Module Bachel	ed to in e appea or's de	LPOI (examination regunstrian regunstrian (examination regunstrian) (examination) (examination regunstrian) (examination regunstrian) (examination) (examinati	Science (2015)	degree programmes)	
 Referre Module Bachele Bachele	ed to in e appea or's de or's de	LPO I (examination regunst in gree (1 major) Computer (1 major) Comp	Science (2015) Science (2017)	degree programmes)	
 Referre Bachele Bachele Bachele	ed to in e appea or's de or's de or's de	LPOI (examination regunstrian regunstrian (examination regunstrian) (examination) (examination regunstrian) (examination regunstrian) (examination) (examinati	Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019)		

Module title Abbreviation				Abbreviation	
Mather	natics	2 for students in Comput	er Science		10-M-INF2-152-m01
Module coordinator Module offered by					<u> </u>
Dean o	f Studi	es Mathematik (Mathema	atics)	Institute of Mathem	natics
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
		eigenvalue theory; even parameter estimates; ba		ces, combinatorics,	random variables, examples of
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes			
to appl	y these				ced mathematics. He/She learns ticular in computer science, and
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	an)
V (4) + Module	• •	t in: Ü: German or Englisł	1		
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			ation offered — if not every seme-
b) oral c) oral	examir examin Ige of a	nination (approx. 90 to 1 ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups c ssessment: German and, bonus	ach (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	legree programmes)	
			0		
Module	e appea	urs in			
		gree (1 major) Computer S	Science (2015)		
		gree (1 major) Computer S			
		gree (1 major) Computer S			
		gree (1 major) Computer S		ability (2021)	
exchan	ge prog	gram Mathematics (2023))		

Module title				Abbreviation	
Mathematical Foundations of Data Science 1					10-M-MFD1-252-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
				Institute of Comput	er Science
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster				
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language —	if other than Germa	n)
V (2) +	Ü (1)				
		essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
lf anno examin prox. 1	unced l ation o 5 minut ge of a	f one candidate each (ap es per candidate). ssessment: German and,	inning of the course, pprox. 20 minutes) or		tion may be replaced by an oral in groups of 2 candidates (ap-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-o	legree programmes)	
Module	e appea	ars in			
keinem	ı Studie	engang zugeordnet			

Module	title			Abbreviation		
Numerical Mathematics 1 for students of other subjects				10-M-NUM1af-152-n	n01	
Module coordinator Module offe				l		
Dean of Studies Mathematik (Mathematics)			Institute of Mathem	natics		
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. con		14115		
10	numerical grade					
Duratio		Other prerequisites				
1 semes						
Conten						
	n of systems of linear equation	ns and curve fitting pre	bloms poplinger of	wations and system	s of oquati-	
	erpolation with polynomials,				s of equali-	
Intende	ed learning outcomes					
	dent is acquainted with the f tical problems and knows ab			erical mathematics, a	applies them	
Courses	s (type, number of weekly co	ntact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)		
V (4) + l						
	l of assessment (type, scope	language — if other th	an German. examina	tion offered — if not	everv seme-	
	formation on whether module					
a) writte	en examination (approx. 90 t	o 180 minutes, usually	chosen) or			
	examination of one candidate					
	examination in groups (group		per candidate)			
	ge of assessment: German a	nd/or English				
	ble for bonus					
Allocat	ion of places					
Additio	nal information					
Worklo	ad					
300 h						
Teachir	ng cycle					
	<u> </u>					
Referre	d to in LPO I (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)			
Referre		Suttons for teaching				
Modulo	appears in					
	or's degree (1 major) Comput					
	or's degree (1 major) Physics or's degree (1 major) Nanostr		c)			
	or's degree (1 major) Aerospa		-			
	or's degree (1 major) Functior	•				
			2017)			
	Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)					
	or's degree (1 major) Comput					
Bachelo	or's degree (1 major) Physics	(2020)				
Bachelo	or's degree (1 major) Nanostr	ucture Technology (202	0)			
Bachelo	or's degree (1 major) Aerospa	ce Computer Science (2	2020)			
	or's degree (1 major) Functior					
Bachelo	or's degree (1 major) Comput	er Science und Sustain	ability (2021)			
Bachelor's v	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e	-	page 88 / 124	
		data record	Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	ik - 2025		

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025)

Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation	
Optimization for Machine Learning				10-M-OML-222-m01		
Module coordinator Mo			Module offered by			
Dean of Studies Mathematik (Mathematics) Institute of Mathematics			atics			
ECTS		d of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
10		ical grade				
Duratio	r	Module level	Other prerequisites	3		
1 seme		undergraduate		,		
Conten		undergradute				
		nming, quadratic prog ems such as support v		nization, first order m	ethods, application to machir	
	_	ing outcomes				
			elevant methods in opt theoretically and nu		e to apply these methods to pr	
Course	es (type,	number of weekly cor	itact hours, language -	– if other than Germa	n)	
V (4) + Module		: in: German and/or En	glish			
			language — if other th can be chosen to earr		tion offered — if not every ser	
c) oral Langua Assess	examin age of a	ation in groups (group ssessment: German ar ffered: In the semester	e each (15 to 30 minute s of 2, 10 to 15 minutes id/or English in which the course is	per candidate)	ıbsequent semester	
Allocat	tion of p	laces				
Additio	onal info	ormation				
Worklo	oad					
300 h						
Teachi	ng cycle	:				
	• • •					
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination re	gulations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
Module	e appea	rs in				
		gree (1 major) Economa				
	-		atical Data Science (20			
		-	Intelligence and Data	Science (2022)		
		ram Mathematics (20)	-			
	-		Intelligence and Data	Science (2023)		
		gree (1 major) Economa gree (1 major) Mathem	-			
	-	ee (1 major) Physics Int				
	-	gree (1 major) Economa	•			
Juchel	-		-			
	u u u u u u u	ree (1 maior) Artificial	Intelligence and liata	Science (2024)		
Bachel		gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Economa		Science (2024)		
Bachel Bachel	lor's deg	gree (1 major) Artificial gree (1 major) Econom or Computer Science (2025)	athematics (2025)	Science (2024) g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e	xam. reg. page 90 / 1	

	e title				Abbreviation
Stochastics 1 for students of other subjects			ojects		10-M-STO-1af-152-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
		es Mathematik (Mathema	atics)	Institute of Mather	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con		indico
10	1	rical grade			
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	_	undergraduate		•	
Conter					
contini chastic	uous di : indep	stributions: normal distri	bution, random varia ditional probability,	able, distribution fun characteristics of di	easure and integration theory, nction, product measures and st stributions: expected value and
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
The stu	udent is	-			tics, applies these methods to
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germ	an)
V (4) +	Ü (2)		·		
		mination lannroy on to 1	20 minutos usually	chocon) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua	examir examin	mination (approx. 90 to 1 nation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and, bonus	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita	examir examin age of a	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita	examir examin age of a ble for	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat	examir examin age of a ble for ion of j	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat	examir examin age of a ble for ion of j	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus blaces	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Additic	examir examin age of a ble for ion of j	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus blaces	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat	examir examin age of a ble for ion of j	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups o ssessment: German and bonus blaces	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Morklo 300 h	examir examin age of a ble for cion of f	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups of ssessment: German and bonus blaces ormation	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Morklo 300 h	examir examin age of a ble for ion of j	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups of ssessment: German and bonus blaces ormation	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or	
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Worklo 300 h Teachi 	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf pad	ation of one candidate e ation in groups (groups of ssessment: German and bonus blaces ormation	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Worklo 300 h Teachi 	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf pad	e e ation in groups (groups of ssessment: German and bonus blaces ormation	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Worklo 300 h Teachi Referre	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf pad	e LPOI (examination regu	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Morklo 300 h Teachi Referro Modulo	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf pad ed to in e appea	e LPOI (examination regu	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Worklo 300 h Teachi Referro Bachel	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf pad ad ed to in e appea or's de	e LPOI (examination regu	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English 	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Morklo 300 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf onal inf oad ad ad to in e appea or's de or's de	e LPO I (examination regu srs in gree (1 major) Computer 1	ach (15 to 30 minute of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English lations for teaching-o Science (2015) Science (2017)	s) or per candidate))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Additic 300 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	examin examin age of a ble for ion of p onal inf oad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad a	e LPO I (examination regu urs in gree (1 major) Computer 1	ach (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English 	s) or per candidate) degree programmes)
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Additic Worklo 300 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	examir examin age of a ble for tion of p onal inf pad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad ad a	e LPO I (examination regularies in major) Computer s gree (1 major) Co	ach (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English lations for teaching- Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019) Science und Sustaina telligence and Data S	s) or per candidate) degree programmes ability (2021) Science (2022))
b) oral c) oral Langua credita Allocat Modditic 300 h Teachi Referre Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel Bachel	examin examin age of a ble for ion of j onal inf oad ng cycl ed to in e appea or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de or's de	e LPO I (examination regularies in gree (1 major) Computer s gree (1	ach (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes /or English lations for teaching- Science (2015) Science (2017) Science (2019) Science und Sustaina telligence and Data S telligence and Data S	s) or per candidate) degree programmes ability (2021) Science (2022) Science (2023))

Module title					Abbreviation		
Introduction Into Number Theory for students of other subjects					10-M-ZTHaf-152-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	- 		
Dean o	f Studi	es Mathematik (Mathema	atics)	Institute of Mather	natics		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	npl. of module(s)			
10	nume	rical grade		•			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conten	ts						
tests a	nd met		ructure of the residue	class rings, theory	ation, modular arithmetics, prim of quadratic remainder, quadrati		
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
		acquainted with the fun methods and proof tech			ber theory. He/she is able to em		
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	act hours, language —	- if other than Germa	an)		
V (4) +		· · · · · ·	· · · · ·				
b) oral c) oral Langua credita	examir examin ge of a ble for		each (15 to 30 minutes of 2, 10 to 15 minutes	s) or			
Allocat	ion of j	places	-				
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
300 h							
Teachi	ng cycl	e					
Referre	d to in	LPOI (examination regu	llations for teaching-o	degree programmes)		
Module	e appea	ars in					
			Science (2015)				
		Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015)					
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)							
	or's de	gree (1 major) Computer gree (1 major) Computer					
Bachel			Science (2019)	Science (2022)			
Bachel Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Computer	Science (2019) Itelligence and Data S				

Module	title			Abbreviation	
Introduction to Physics for Students of other Disciplines				11-EFNF-152-m01	
Modulo	coordinator		Module offered by	<u> </u>	
Managing Director of the Institute of Applied Physics			· · ·	and Actronomy	
ECTS			Faculty of Physics a	and Astronomy	
7	Method of grading numerical grade	Only after succ. co	npl. of module(s)		
<u>·</u>			-		
Duratio		Other prerequisites	b		
Conten					
physics		on theory, thermodyna	mics, optics, science	of electricity, atomic	c and nuclear
Intende	ed learning outcomes				
	dents are able to identify fun n physics. They are able to ap				
Courses	s (type, number of weekly cor	ntact hours, language -	– if other than Germa	an)	
V (4) + V	V (3)				
	d of assessment (type, scope, formation on whether module			ation offered — if not	every seme-
written	examination (60 to 120 minu	tes)			
Allocati	ion of places				
Additio	nal information				
	ing to § 2 para. 2 sentence 2 Å	NPOL mCh in conjunctio	n with No. I and latt	and No. Last last	erd) of an
	the APOLmCh and No. 4 of a			er u) anu No. i 1st leti	er u) or all-
Worklo					
210 h					
	ng cycle				
reaction					
Deferme			d		
Referre	d to in LPO I (examination re		degree programmes,		
	•				
	e appears in	· · · ·			
	or's degree (1 major) Biology				
	or's degree (1 major) Chemist	•			
	or's degree (1 major) Psycholo or's degree (1 major, 1 minor)				
	or's degree (1 major, 1 minor)		idies (2012)		
	or's degree (1 major, 1 minor)		-		
	or's degree (2 majors) Specia				
	er Theologiae Catholic Theolo	-			
-	ate examination for the teach		English (2009)		
	ate examination for the teach				
	ate examination for the teach	,			
	ate examination for the teach	,			
First sta	ate examination for the teach	ing degree Gymnasium	French Studies (200	9)	
	ate examination for the teach	,	-		
	ate examination for the teach	,			
First sta	ate examination for the teach	ng degree Gymnasium	Greek Philology (20	09)	
Bachelor's v	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)		g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • 6 Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	-	page 93 / 124

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2012) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 94 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 95 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Modern China (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) European Law (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 97 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Art Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Classics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Diversity, Ethics and Religions (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title Abbreviation					
Labora	tory Course Physics for Stude	nts of other Discipline	es	11-PFNF-152-m01	
Module	e coordinator		Module offered by	<u> </u>	
	ing Director of the Institute of	Applied Physics	Faculty of Physics a	and Astronomy	
ECTS	r		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	and Astronomy	
_	Method of grading (not) successfully completed	Only after succ. cor			
3 Duratio		-	_		
1 seme		Other prerequisites	5		
Conten					
	experiments in the fields of n pnance atomic and nuclear ph			cs, optics, X-rays, nu	iclear magne
Intend	ed learning outcomes				
perime of error derstar and im	Idents have recognised and un ents. They can conduct simple rs in experiments. They are ab anding of physical phenomena aging methods as well as their s (type, number of weekly cor	experiments in the lab le to compile a protoco and know the basic id r applications, especia	oratory. They are abl ol for experimental pr eas and ways of func ally in the field of bio	e to identify and ass ocedures. They have tioning of different r medicine.	ess sources e a basic un-
				(11)	
P (4)					
	d of assessment (type, scope, formation on whether module			ition offered — if not	every seme-
Each each ments	o minutes). xperiment comprises preparat can each be repeated once.	ion, performance and	evaluation. Test as w	vell as performance o	of experi-
	ion of places				
	s part of pool of general transf	erable skills (ASQ): 10	places (lottery)		
Additio	onal information				
	ing to § 2 para. 2 sentence 2 A o the APOLmCh and No. 4 of a			er d) and No. I 1st lett	ter d) of an-
Worklo	ad				
90 h					
Teachi	ng cycle				
Referre	ed to in LPO I (examination re		degree programmes		
		Saturions for reaching			
	e appears in				
	or's degree (1 major) Biology (
	or's degree (1 major) Chemist	•			
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2010) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)					
	or's degree (1 major, 1 minor)		idies (2013)		
	or's degree (1 major, 1 minor)		-		
	or's degree (2 majors) Special				
	er Theologiae Catholic Theolo	-			
-	ate examination for the teachi		English (2009)		
	ate examination for the teachi				
Bachelor's	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)	IMII Würzbur	g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • 6	exam, reg.	page 99 / 124
			Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informat	-	

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Chemistry (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2012) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2009) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 100 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Biology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Chemistry (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Computer Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Social Science (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Science of Sport (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Music Education, Advanced Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 101 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Modern China (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Russian (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Mathematics (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) European Law (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 103 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2024) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Art Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Classics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Diversity, Ethics and Religions (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)

Module title	Abbreviation			
Operations Management	12-BPL-G-242-m01			
Module coordinator	Module offered by			
holder of the Chair of Business Management and Industrial Faculty of Management and Economics Management				
ECTS Method of grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)		
5 numerical grade		-		
Duration Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate				
Contents				
This course will provide students with gistics and the related corporate functions.				
Intended learning outcomes				
The students will be able to describe a rate procurement, production and log developing and applying basic planni	stics as well as their i	nterdependencies. F		
Courses (type, number of weekly cont	act hours, language –	· if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) + T (2) Module taught in: German and/or Eng	_			
Method of assessment (type, scope, l ster, information on whether module of			tion offered — if not every seme-	
a) written examination (approx. 60 mi b) portfolio (approx. 20 hours) Language of assessment: German and creditable for bonus				
Allocation of places				
Additional information				
Workload	_			
150 h				
Teaching cycle				
Teaching cycle: winter semester	_			
Referred to in LPO I (examination reg	ulations for teaching	legree programmoc)		
Module appears in				
Module studies (Bachelor) Business M Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business	Information Systems (-		
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economat Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) B	Management and Eco	-	nor, 2024)	
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Bu	siness & Data Science		· · · · ·	
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economat				
Master's degree (1 major) China Busin	ess and Economics (2	025)		

Module title				Abbreviation		
E-Busiı	E-Business 12-Ebus-F-242-mo1					
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Information Systems Engineering Faculty of					nent and Economics	
ECTS	<u> </u>	d of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	· · · · · ·	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
Conten						
ses as ly beca ced on theorie	well as use eu introdu s and v	a comprehensive, digita institutions and their c ohoria for e-business ha icing such solutions in vill then describe and a nity in detail.	lients on global public as waned considerably a user-oriented way. T	and private network / in recent years, a lo his lecture will first d	s such as the interne t of emphasis is nov iscuss the supportin	et. Precise- v being pla- ig economic
Intend	ed learr	ning outcomes				
(i) E-Pr (ii) E-SI (iii) E-N	ocurem	lace	nowledge about:			
Course	s (type	number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) + Module		t in: German and/or Eng	glish			
		essment (type, scope, on on whether module			tion offered — if not	every seme-
b) term c) term d) oral	paper paper examin ge of a	nination (approx. 60 m (approx. 15 pages) or (approx. 10 pages) and ation in groups of up to ssessment: German an bonus	presentation (approx. 3 candidates (approx			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal info	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	9				
Teachi	ng cycle	e: summer semester				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module	e appea	rs in				
Module Bachel	e studie or's de	s (Bachelor) Business I s (Bachelor) Orientieru gree (1 major) Business	ngsstudien (2020) Information Systems	-		
		gree (1 major) Economa gree (1 major) Business		nomics (2024)		
		or Computer Science (2025)	JMU Würzburg	• generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 106 / 124

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025)

Module title Abbreviation				Abbreviation	
Organization					12-EBWL-G-242-m01
Modul	Module coordinator Module offered by				
		Chair for Human Resource	Management and	· · · ·	nent and Economics
Organi					
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
Conter	_				
that ar there a econor	re neces are orga mic and	sary for the further study nisations. In addition, di	of the subject. More fferent goals, strateg e discussed. Finally,	specifically, it gives ies, and structures o selected empirical fi	ational concepts of management answers to the question why f enterpreises as well as their ndings from organisation rese- pproaches.
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes	,		
		uld be able to understand ings in organisation scier		basic theories, econ	ometric techniques as well as
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	in)
V (2) +	T (2)				
ster, ir	nformati	on on whether module ca	an be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not every seme-
credita	able for		es)		
Alloca	tion of p	olaces			
Additio	onal info	ormation			
Workle	oad				
150 h					
	ing cycl				
		e: winter semester			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)	
	Module appears in				
Module studies (Bachelor) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025)					
		gree (1 major) Economatr ee (1 major) China Busine		2025)	

Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Accour	nting				12-ExtUR-G-242-mo1
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by	
holder	ofthe	Chair of Business Manage	ement and Business	Faculty of Managen	nent and Economics
Taxatio	1				
ECTS	1	od of grading rical grade	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)	
5 Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme		undergraduate			
Conter			<u> </u>		
ble-ent	try bool		undamentals of reco		ncluding the technique of dou- nd presentation of assets, liabili-
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		uire a basic understandin d apply this knowledge, i			nting. They are able to arrange, ng problems.
Course	es (type	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	ın)
V (2) +	T (2)				
ster, in	formati	on on whether module ca	an be chosen to earn		tion offered — if not every seme-
	examinable for	nation (approx. 60 minut bonus	es)		
Allocat	tion of _l	olaces			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	oad				
150 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Teachi	ng cycle	e: winter semester			
Referre	ed to in	LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	legree programmes)	
	e appea				
Bachel Bachel Bachel	lor's de lor's de lor's de	es (Bachelor) Business M gree (1 major) Business I gree (1 major) Economath gree (1 major) Business N gree (1 major, 1 minor) Bu	nformation Systems (nematics (2024) Nanagement and Eco	(2024) nomics (2024)	10r, 2024)
Bachel	lor's de	gree (1 major) Digital Bus gree (1 major) Economath ee (1 major) China Busine	nematics (2025)		

Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Investment and Finance				12-I&F-G-242-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Business Management and Corpor Finance			gement and Corporate	e Faculty of Management and Economics		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
5		rical grade				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
	urse of nciples	fers an introduction to p s of financial economics abus:		nathematics, severa	l methods of capital	budgeting
1. Princ	iples o	f financial mathematics				
3. Prob 4. Prob 5. Prob 6. Capit	lems o lems o lems o tal mar	al concepts f investment and financ f investment and financ f investment and financ ket and corporate finan	e in one commodity we e in many commoditie	orld under uncertain		
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
After completing the course "Principles of Investments and Finance", the students will be able (i) to understand the fundamentals in financial mathematics and solve several problems, e.g. via the PV ap- proach; (ii) to address the central problems in intertemporal allocation given different capital market scenarios; (iii) to budget and calculate the optimal useful life given static and dynamic investment approaches under the consideration of several other investment opportunities and the capital market scenario, especially the influence of taxes.						
Course	s (type	, number of weekly cont	act hours, language –	· if other than Germa	n)	i
V (2) +	T (2)					
		sessment (type, scope, ion on whether module			tion offered — if not	every seme-
written credita		nation (approx. 60 minu bonus	ites)			
Allocat	ion of j	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
Teaching cycle: winter semester						
	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module	annos	ars in				
Bachel	Module appears in Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)					
		jor Computer Science (2025)	JMU Würzburg	• generated 19-Apr-2025 • e achelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 110 / 124

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025)

Module					Abbreviation
		counting			12-IntUR-G-242-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Business Management, Cor and Accounting			ement, Controlling	Faculty of Management and Economics	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5		rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
Content: This course offers an introduction to aims and methods of managerial accounting (cost accounting). Outline of syllabus: 1. Managerial accounting and financial accounting 2. Managerial accounting: basic terms 3. Different types of costs 4. Cost centre accounting based on total costs 5. Job costing based on total costs 6. Cost centre accounting and job costing based on direct/variable costs 7. Budgeting and cost-variance analysis 8. Cost-volume-profit analysis 9. Cost information and operating decisions Reading:					
		n/Pedell: Kostenrechnur ditions)	ig. Eine entscheidun	gsorientierte Einführi	ung.
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes			
After completing the course "Management Accounting and Control", the students will be able to (i) set out the responsibilities of the company's internal accounting and control; (ii) define the central concepts of internal enterprise computing restriction and control and assign case studies the terms; (iii) apply the basic methods of internal corporate accounting and control on a full and cost base to idealized ca- se studies of medium difficulty that calculate relevant costs and benefits and take on this basis a reasoned deci- sion.					
Course	s (type,	, number of weekly conta	ct hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)
V (2) + ⁻	T (2)				
		s essment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-
written credita		nation (approx. 60 minut	es)		
Allocat		JIACES			
Additio	nat info	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
150 h					

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: summer semester

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Module studies (Bachelor) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025)

Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025)

Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg.	page 113 / 124
	data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025	

Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Market	ing				12-Mark-G-242-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Business Administration and A ting			nistration and Marke-	Faculty of Managem	nent and Economics	
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)						
5		rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme		undergraduate				
	-					
Conten Descrip In this Conten With the plained ling. The al purce sed on Outline 1. Marke 2. Expla 3. Fund 4. Strate 5. Corp Readin Foscht, Wiesba Hombu Unternet Kroebe Meffert 2epte	ts btion module t: te stake d and e. te cours hasing a conjo e of syll canatior lament. tegic m orate s g: , T. / Sw aden 20 urg, Ch. ehmen: tr. Riel, N t, H. / B - Instru t, H. / B , Stuttg M.: Ök aden 19 M. E.: Nork 2010	e, students will acquire eholder approach as a sexemplified in the 5 class se will focus not only or behaviour. A case stud oint analysis will provid abus: entrepreneurship and b as of consumer behavio als of market research arketing; marketing too ocial responsibility vers voboda, B.: Käuferverha orial responsibility vers voboda, B.: Käuferverha on arket research arketing; marketing too orial responsibility vers voboda, B.: Käuferverha orial responsibility vers voboda, B.: Käuferverha sführung, 3rd ed., Wies N. /Weinberg, P.: Konst urman, Ch / Kirchgeorg mente Praxisbeispiel urman, Ch / Becker, Ch gart 2010. onomische Organisatio 95. Nettbewerbsvorteile S	starting point, the basic sical steps: situation a in the behavioural appro- y introducing students le students with deepe ousiness management our ols sus creating shared val alten: Grundlagen Pe etingmanagements: Ein nd exp. ed., Wiesbade etingmanagements: Ein baden, 2012a. umentenverhalten, 9th g, M.: Marketing Grun e, 11th revised and exp h.: Internationales Mark on der Industrie: Netzwo	c design of market-or nalysis, objectives, s paches of consumer to the fundamental r insights into the top lue rspektiven Anwend nführung in Strategie n 2012. nführung in Strategie ed., Munich 2009. dlagen marktorientie ed., Wiesbaden 20 keting-Management - erkarrangements zwi ichen und behaupter e, New York 1985.)	riented management will be ex- strategies, tools and control- behaviour but also on industri- principles of market research ba- pic. dungen, 4th revised and exp. ed., e, Instrumente, Umsetzung und e, Instrumente, Umsetzung und	
baden 2009.						
		ning outcomes				
The students have a basic understanding of business management and are able to classify the knowledge syste- matically. In addition, they can use the acquired knowledge solve and identify the conventional problem fields of business management.						
		, number of weekly con	tact hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) + Module		t in: German and/or En	glish			
Bachelor's	with 1 ma	or Computer Science (2025)	-	g ● generated 19-Apr-2025 ● e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati		

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every seme- ster, information on whether module can be chosen to earn a bonus)
written examination (approx. 60 minutes)
Language of assessment: German and/or English
creditable for bonus
Allocation of places
Additional information
Workload
150 h
Teaching cycle
Teaching cycle: summer semester
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)
Module appears in
Module studies (Bachelor) Business Management and Economics (2019)
Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024)
Supplementary course Supplementary course Entrepreneurship into Action (ZENTRIA) (2025)
Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025)
Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025)

Module title			Abbreviation			
Management & Digital Transformation					12-MDT-242-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder of the Junior Professorship of Applied Microecono- mics, esp. Human-Machine Interaction				Faculty of Management and Economics		
ECTS	1	od of grading	Only after succ. con	mpl. of module(s)		
5		rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	ts					
ment ir (micro- tion. Th cies, or aspects	n the co)econo ne lectu n the us s, in pa	anagement and Digital Tr ontext of the digital transf mic perspective and link tre focuses on the organi se of machine learning fo rticular the right decision	formation of compan ed to the challenges, zational architecture r management decis	ies. Basic manageme opportunities, and s and the distribution ions and the associa	ent concepts are taug strategies of digital to of decision-making ted risks, as well as	ght from a ransforma- competen-
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
thinkin techno	g in str logies als and	n how the digital transfor ategic decision-making is can deliver value. They w firms. Furthermore, they Is.	s encouraged to evaluit ill become familiar w	uate when and to wh ith how incentives sł	at extent the applicated applicated application applic	ation of new omes for in-
Course	s (type	, number of weekly conta	ict hours, language –	- if other than Germa	n)	
V (2) +	Ü (2)	t in: German and/or Engl				
		sessment (type, scope, la ion on whether module c			tion offered — if not	every seme-
b) term c) term d) oral	paper paper examir ge of a	mination (approx. 60 mir (15 to 20 pages) or (10 to 15 pages) and pres nation in groups of up to ssessment: German and bonus	sentation (approx. 20 3 candidates (approx			
Allocat	ion of _l	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h	-					
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Teaching cycle: every year, winter semester						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module	e appea	ars in				
Module studies (Bachelor) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)						
		gree (1 major) Economath	•			
Bachel	or's de	gree (1 major) Business N	Management and Eco	nomics (2024)		
Bachelor's	with 1 ma	jor Computer Science (2025)		s • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	•	page 116 / 124



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025)

Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Microe	conomi	ics: Markets and Compet	ition		12-Mik2-G-242-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the (Chair of Industrial Econor	nics	Faculty of Managen	nent and Economics	
ECTS	1	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio		Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts					
1. Cost 2. Profi 3. Shor 4. Long 5. Gove 6. Mon 7. Prici 8. Intro	rt-run m g-run m ernmen iopoly ng strat oductioi					
-		ning outcomes				
ferent i the so- of view tervent to then nomic This kr	The aim of the course is to understand how markets work. We will investigate the behavior of a company in dif- ferent market structures; namely perfectly competitive markets, monopoly markets and all forms in between, the so-called oligopoly markets. Ultimately, we are interested in whether the market results from a social point of view is desirable. Using our models, we will also try to analyze the consequences of different government in- terventions. The knowledge that students gain in this course will be in their future course of studies of benefits to them. In almost all business and economics lectures markets play a role. It also discussed in detail how eco- nomic actors make their decisions. Students will thus learn the important building blocks of economic thought. This knowledge will also be useful in the workplace and even in their private lives.					
		, number of weekly conta	ct nours, language –	- If other than Germa	in <i>)</i>	
V (2) + Module		t in: German and/or Engli	ish			
		sessment (type, scope, la on on whether module ca			tion offered — if not every seme-	
Langua		nation (approx. 60 minuto ssessment: German and/ bonus				
Allocat	tion of p	olaces				
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	bad					
150 h						
_	ng cycl	e				
		e: winter semester				
		LPOI (examination regu	lations for teaching-	degree programmes)		
			3	<u> </u>		
	e appea					
Bachel	lor's de	gree (1 major) Business Ir	nformation Systems	(2024)		

Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025)

Julius-Maximilians-UNIVERSITÄT WÜRZBURG

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Digital Business & Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025)

Module title				Abbreviation		
Public	Public Policy 12-WiPo-G-242-mo1					
Modul	e coordinator		Module offered by			
holder of the Chair of Labour Economics		ics	Faculty of Managen	nent and Economics		
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. con	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)			
5	numerical grade					
Duratio		Other prerequisites	i			
1 seme	ster undergraduate					
Conter	its					
econor • V • H • V The lec 1. Intro 2. Thec 3. Emp 4. Publ 5. Cost Intend The air govern will lea nance.	 How might the government intervene? What is the effect of those interventions? 					
	wers to public policy questions (type, number of weekly cont		- if other than Germa	n)		
V (2) +	· · · ·		n other than defind			
Modul	e taught in: German and/or Eng					
	d of assessment (type, scope, l formation on whether module			tion offered — if not	every seme-	
b) port Langua	en examination (approx. 60 mi folio (approx. 20 hours) age of assessment: German and ble for bonus					
Allocat	tion of places					
Additio	onal information					
Worklo	bad					
150 h	150 h					
Teaching cycle						
Teaching cycle: winter semester						
	ed to in LPO I (examination reg	ulations for teaching-	degree programmes)			
Modul	e appears in					
	or's degree (1 major) Biology (2	2011)				
	with 1 major Computer Science (2025)	JMU Würzburg	g • generated 19-Apr-2025 • e Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informati	-	page 120 / 124	

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2010) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019) Module studies (Bachelor) Business Management and Economics (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Modern China (2019) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 122 / 124 data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Psychology (2020) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2021) Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Biology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major) European Law (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024) Bachelor's with 1 major Computer Science (2025) IMU Würzburg • generated 19-Apr-2025 • exam. reg. page 123 / 124

data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Informatik - 2025

Bachelor's degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Business Management and Economics (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Human-Computer-Interaction (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Art Education (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Classics (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Diversity, Ethics and Religions (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Economathematics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2025) Master's degree (1 major) China Business and Economics (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2025) Bachelor's degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2025)